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, BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO 0Ol1l, CONSERVATION.COMMISSIONA
Santa Fe, New Mexico
June 30, 1971

" EXAMINER HEARING
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IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Texas 0il & Gas
Corporation, for an unorthodox
gas-will location, Eddy County,
‘ew Mexico.,

T S L Gny G T ST I DL i Gun WL e G et e G G gt A iy Sty e e P R G G S S S S
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BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING




¢ 1 MR. UTZ: Case 4562,
- 2 MR. HATCH: Case 4362. Application of Texas 0il and
L2
<o - . .
T 3| Gas Corporation, for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy
L ¥ .
s 4
R . 4| county, New Mexico.
0 R 1.
o . 8 MR. LOSEE: A. J. Losee of Losee and Carson, Artesia,
e et
W : ’ . .
= ) 6| New Mexico, appearing for the applicant. I have two witnesses
| S . .. .
e 7| that I would like to be sworn at this time.
a> ‘ :
. a» 58 {Witnesses sworn)
=
1 - - E B
- 9 MR. UTZ: Are there otlier appearances?
| — ) ) - , e
pe 10 MR. LOPEZ: Owen Lopez, Montgomery, Federici,
as>: v ) C . L b
==?“ 11| Andrews, Hannahs '& Morris, Santa Fe, for the protestant
Marathon 0il. Associated with us on this case is counsel for
Marathon from,Houstqn, Jack McAdams, and we have one witness.
4| .- MR.'HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant,
“13 Cox & Eaton, Roswell, representing the Vlestern States;Produbing-f?

16 | Company. We will have one witness.
17 : MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin & Fox, Santa

Fe, appearing on behalf of Chevron 0il Company. We will not

1o
30

19 | have a witness.
20 _ MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances? You may
21| proceed.

BRENT WATSON,

3| a witness, having been first duly sworn according to law, upon

24 his oath, testified as follows:

25 (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 3 were marked
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e
pAcE 3
1 . 1} for identification.)
r 2 | ‘ DIRECT EXAMINATION
: <o
<. : i
g 3| BY MR. LOSEE:
m i \
: > . o ‘
ts € 4! O Will you state your name, please?
20 ) ' ’
™ e St A Brent Watson.
‘T‘ vtk N .
S B B
g_ 6 Q Where do you live, Mr, Watson?
IR= s f
bod - - 7 A ‘Midland, Texas..
-~ ‘as 8| © What is your occupation? .
a = | \ _
) ' P L . N = . K oo
: 9 A District Geologist for Texas 0il and G- -Corporation.
td E 10{ O  You have not previously testified before this oil
= 11 - commission?
ed .
12! A . That's correct. '
R | '
. i . ) . . . L
e 3] Q Do you have any college degrees and, if so, what are
1{“* 14 the degrees and where were they obtained?
P 1s| A I have both Bachelor and Masters Degree from Texas
L; 16 : Christian University in Fort Worth. ;
= 17 0 In what subjects? li-‘
sl A In -- majoring in geology, minor in math-physics.
e ‘
Lj 19 0 When did you graduate with your masters?
A 1961,
¥ 20|
21 Q Since that time what has been your occupation? B
fot , 3
u 22 A I was employed by Sinclair 0il & Gas Corporation out of ;
P 23 college, worked in Amarillo, Roswell and Midland. I ‘
_ 2 worked for Continental Oil Company after I left Sinclair
! B B
’_E 25 for slightly over one year and since that time I have been i
L)
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L
. Pl L with Texas 0il & Gas Corporation in Amarillo and Midland.
' = 2l @ How long with Texas 0il and Gas?

[ e .. N , : ’ '
.22 3f A Five years. '

I}
¢o
28
H
o

" pid you say what your capacity was with Texas Oil & Gas

Tadd . . -
. . £z 5 in Midland?
R |
gg. 6| A District Geologist.
] as . ,
in - 7| Q During your period since graduation, have you attended
ad> ,
ri ‘as 8 any seminars and, if so, on what subjects?
l = ‘ : '
emd : - i -
) = I I have attended several electrical logging skills and
= 9 ‘ :
=~ — 4 - .
L = 10 drill stem testing skills, coring-skills, plus I have been
: B - - . o . . - .
Sae ) - on a three weeks clastic seminar with Continental Oil.
T 11
: 12 MR. LOSEE: Mr. Examiner, are Mr. Watson's '
i1 S o |
o 13 qualifications  acceptable?
4 14 MR. UTZ: Yes, sir, they are.
L _ | 5 ‘ ;
: is| ©Q (By Mr. Losee) Are you familiar with the application of-
- : | . - | e
e 16 Texas Oil & Gas Corporation in this Case No. 45622
S , ' ii X Yes, I am.
8| @ Would you relate briefly its plurpose?-
. - 9| A The purpose of this application is to drill an unorthodox
¥ : ’ 20 location 990 from the north ard west lines of Section 22,
21 Township 22 South, Range 23 East. The normal pool rules
f:i
L are 1650 feet with 640-acre spacing.
v, 23 Q Now, those are the pool“rules for the Upper -Pennsylvanian
- ”
2 Indian Basin Pool, are they not?
128 ]
- sl 2 Yes, that's correct.

f.t
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What is the spacing for wells in the Indian Basin-Upper

~
—
L&)

:
2 Pennsylvanian Pool? -w
o2 3{ & 1650 feet. g
o 4| Q@  No, the spacing. #
’ 4
Rt ¢ ‘:5
c;? ‘s A 640 acres. 3
o 6| C ~ Does Texas 0il & Gas Corporation hold a farm out on this :
 duloe. B
e 7 entire sectior?
= | “ <
o gl A Yes, we do. This was a farm out from Gulf Oil Corporation
= ‘ ‘ v
S 9 under one base lease.
ad ‘
= 10| © Please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit 1 and
c ‘ g
& . . v g Ve
. — 1 explain what is shown by this Exhibit? -
42| A Exhibit 1 Is a structure map contoured on top of the ;
. - e L 2 R S 3t e £ <o R i s imn N L B
13 Cisco Canyon Reef using a contour interval of 50 feet, thq
14 a scale being one inch equals 2,000 feet. This map will be e |
18 used to support some of our theories in Section 22 that fdr
16 the -- our reasoning behind the unorthodox location. i
oy I feel that the two important things that are'on :
'8 this particular map are two structﬁralvnOSes. There is one
19 structural nose moving -- trending and pluinging southwest
20 across Sections 15, 14 and 23. This -- +there has been a
21 new well drilled in the basin within the last two months,
! ,;‘T:" i ‘
{J 2 the Monsano No., 1 Ralph Low located in Section 23
) encountered a recf-type sscéién at minis 2509,
1 23 i ‘ )
2 This is a new point that I ffave introduced on this
£ ‘ o N :
u 2 map, as well as Mr. iMershon or Western States Producing
"
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Company's well in Section 21. You will also notice there

is another southwest trending nose that I have mapped,

' trending through Sections 16, 21 and 28. These two

noses, I think, are very important to this particular

case.

Also, on the south end of this.particular5map, I havéigﬁ

a dark dashed black line which indicates the limits of
porosity in the Cisco Canyon Reef. I will show ydu'fhe‘

basis for this particular line on Exhibitﬁé which I wi;l

~ introduce next.

Now, how far ‘uway are the closest wells to your proposed | ©

location.ﬂﬁr. Watson?
The closest well to our proposed location is the. Western
States No. 1 Mershon Gas Com which is 1,980 feet due west

of our well. This well was drilled on an unorthodox

locatién 990 from the norfh and east lines 6f Section 21.

The next closest weﬂfbwduld be the Gulf No. 1 Helbing

Federal dqe nortﬁ of our location frém the people that we’
have the f;;m out from Gulf 0il and“it i;\4,400 feet due
north of our proposed location.

The Standard of.Texas No. 5 Bogle Flats Well is
located due northwest, is located 5,100 feet nofthwest of

our well and the Mapaihon Federal 1BB Gas Com is 7600

feet northeast cf our proposed location.

Now, when was this Monsano Well in Secticn 23 completed?
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A

Section 22. Would you explain what that denotes?

inside lccation and should have no problem-and all they

This well was drilled and logged on May 4, 1971. This
well was subsequently plugged later on in the month.
Let's see.

Well, we don't need an exact date.

.}1; L0
It's been in about a year or so now,

Now, you have an area on this map colored in blue in

As I menﬁioned earlier,'the\two southeast frendipg'nOSéé
that T haye méntioned”ére‘Very imporéant in tge'testimony
in that Ehéy form a synclinal area in Section 22, I have
a closure of a minus 3400 feét fﬁtérSectihg'the zero
éo:qéity ling in the Cisco Céﬁyon Reef . |

These conditions are necessary to form the, what I

feel a trapped conate water in this particular well. This ;§?

g

well was drilled by Gulf Oil Corporation to a total depth
of 7828. A sohic,log was run on this We11, InGduction

lo§s were run on this well in that they felt‘Ehis was an

needed was a log for corfela%ion, a.gamma ray sonic log.
They ran pipe, ghot the well, acidized it with a
thousand gallons and have>made“nothing'butvwater from thij
well. This caused them to scratch their heads and bring
/- .

., IR
great puzzlement ana what I would like to introduce is a

theory that I have for this particular water in this

%
3
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section and this theory is that the close low at minus

3400 subsea closes against the zero contour line. The

hydrodynamic forces in this particular area that would

cuase this situation were that the reef would have conate|

,

water in the porosity in this particular reef as the gas

migrated updip into the west; the—-=

Now, your .water was there years ago?

Right, right. The conate water is indigenous to the

formation. As the gas invaded and came updip and was

coming updip to the west, then tha hydrodynamic forces

- pressed and caused a downward pushing of the Watéx."Tﬂis

‘water in all cases -- in most cases through’ this field

has been pushing down to é‘Lowe;“e}eyatipp qf‘gn
apﬁfog@mate gas—waéer‘contact in the fielaAproper of aﬁ\
minus 3750, yet at minus 3403 we have”a wéll up heré tha;
is making water, 100 ﬁércen? water in fact, ahd the.only
logiqal explanétioh that“i éan cone up with or one logical

éxplanation that I can ccme up with is thé%trapped conate

. water or sometimes called perched water in this particulaxn

section.

The trapping of the 3400 foot contour line agains;
the zero isopach gives you a close low and in this
particular area the hydrodynamic forces would be pﬁéhing
down, out of Section 21, down into this iow‘that would be

pushing south from 15 into Section 22 and, aléo, because
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PAGE ]
- 1 this particular nose that comes through Section 14, there
R ) r: o 2 would be a south{zesterly push causing the water to be
A et ] - ’ |
%n zf -3 pushed down into this closed low and trapped.
|4 ’ 2}; 4 At\ this particular location where Gulf drilled, they
! E20 ' . . 3 3 thi
H :__—jf - encountered this particular in»terstltial water and this
- g:_ 6f{ is the basis that I filnave for f:ﬂe blue area on my map.
[ ba ] ’ .
\‘**! : 7| © Now, Mr. watson, what's your dashed line along the south
F‘i é 8 edge of thj.s? Explain th.e;t” again.
- ;"; 9 I\ O}nc‘ay.  The “d'ashed line on the south edge of thé: field is j
: E 10 what I wéuld consider ig the two percent por‘_osi'f..y'limit. §
t: = 1 In other words, anythiﬁ'cj _ south of that par‘;fv,i'cvtixlar_ i;tne
: M 12 ,A,v,would" have no pprosity in the Cisco-Canyon Reef greater |
; (,,i 13 ‘:th‘c;m two»pércent.
! E ’ ’ 14| © I will "explain this 1.:wo peréeiﬂ:_ cu‘téfvf on ‘my ‘next
) “ P ’4 ‘1§ ’ Exhibit when I introduce the iSOpaéh. ' )
o Lf : . 16 @ Why‘vgoesn't the wéter go through that line going to t‘he_:
o " | N4 southeast?
i e - i : 18| A Because it's an impermeakle barrief‘;%{?)ec§use you go from g i i
o Lj 19| - - porous faciesj, porous dolémite and limestone facies, to thra .\5
‘ : C 20 né’rth into a non-porous limestone.and shale facies to''the
A 2i south and it's an impermeable barrier with esseniially no ;
f ~#.porosity or permeabili£§7‘so,’ﬁﬁéréfbré,“Ii forms a . |
i 1 ' L: trapping agént for the 3400 foot close contour.
E ul @ Noﬁ%i you mentioned the gas—wéte‘r contact in the field at
3 F3 . o
i L 25 3750, How do yqu arrive at that subsea datum?
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This was derived from sfudies done on drill stem tests and
production data in the field pfoper. Well, when you get
ahy lower thén mirus 3750 nearly all of the reef is

water productive.

In other words, this is a general. It could be 25

feet higher, 25 feet lower, but in general -- and this hag.

been introduced in various cases before and I think seversd

companies use this minus 3750 as an arbitrafy gaé-watgr
contact for the fieid,‘based on drili‘stém test and
prodﬁctibn'data.

That was the figure you téétified'ﬁb ip the Western

Mershon's Case in Section 21, is%it‘hot?k

That's correct.

IS one of your other Exhibits atcross seéiiqn”aﬁd,'§f so,
would you point out which wells on this structure map it
runs througﬂé - | ‘ 0

I have a cross section. If we go from west £o‘east, the
first well on my cross seétion'woﬁld ge the Western |
States No. 1 MersanuGa57Coﬁ. Going then to my’proposed
location in Section 22, then fo the Gulf No, 2 Helbing
Well immediately east, thén northwest to the Marathon
Federal 1BB Well which was encountered at a subsea of a

minus 3451. 'Phis will be introduced as Exhibit No. 3. -

‘Mr. Watson, please refer to what's been marked as Exhibit}

2 and explain what is shown by that Exhibit?

N gt o,
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. Where did you obtain the data for this isopach map?

ﬂkBasically sonic  logs. Whenever possible I used the sonic

" in Section 222

Exiiibit No. 2 is an isopach map of the Cisco Canyon Reef
porosity greater than two percent. The two perceﬁg.éutoff
was used for various reasons.

No. 1, in the field rules established by Marathon in
11967)'they stated that two percent appeared to be a
reasonable cutoff., Also, in previous hearings before the
NgwAMexico Consefvation CSmmission, the two.peréent'pOrOSi
-figure has béen usedwand»ééstified to that'pbrqsity“lowef
;han two percent would possibly have Qery small, poor
vol;me and therefore almost zefo permeability, so I Have

uséd this as my cutoff.“

This isopach map was derived from electric legs,thét*haveif

Leen run in the field proper, examination of those logs.,

' log so that the combarisons would be on the same type log.]

Now,*Whét @5 your contour through‘the Gulf Helbing No. 2
Kb

I héye”a 50 foot contour line rﬁhning'just north of the
Gulf No. Z‘ﬁelbing Federal. -

Now, that well did not produee gas, did ig?

This well did th»préducewgaswanddi_haveﬂtuis74-'thi3“isw—

not, as some people would refer to it, a net pay map.

This is a porosity isopach map dealing with the porosity

B

in the formation, irregarrdless of the'fluid within the
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I gave the Western States Well 25 feet of porosity greater

than two percent.

—as-well-as—the porosity - -cuteoff,

" thickening interval in this across the field and the rate

formation, whether it be gas or water, and this well had
34 feet of this type porosity.
Now, how much porosity did you credit for the wéstefn

States Well?

Iy

Now, this recently completed Monsano Well in Secticn 23,
how much porosity did you give it?
I assigned it 3 feet. It had two foot in one zone and

another foot in another zone. The zone becomes rather

shallow in this area and I also used the gamma ray cutoof

I used, I beiieve, 50 APT gaﬁma rdy units as the
cutoff on this thing. Anything élééné; than five units
from Ehegleft—hand side of the iog I épnsidefed as possib]
clean enough carbonate to be productive and then greater
than two percent a;a‘it had three feét. T#e zone
cdrrélétes very well with the reef p;y:in the field.
Mr.lwétson, in your opinion, does this isopaéhhfairly
represent porosity in’ the Cisco Canyon Reef? |

Yes, I think it does. I have tried 'to use a constant.

of thickening across the field, as far as porosity build-

up, appears to be between 200 and 250 feet, using a con-

‘ S pia T e R o0 e er i
Dt e T it v s P e g e

Y-

.

stant rate of porosity build-up and decline and I have
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A

shown a thickening area pushing‘through Section 22 and

I feel this map is representative of the reef.

All right. Now, have you polemitered the area below your
two percent porosity line in Section 2272

Yés, I have.

How many acres were in that area?

I show 61 acres with less than two percent porosity.

So Ehis 579 acfes would be above thgviwo percent porosity
line in Sectior 227 |
That's gofrect{ B .

Now, let me ask you‘to»refer back to your Exhibit 1 and

ask if you have bblemitéfed the area in the trapped water

section colored in:Blue located in Section 22?

7

Yes, I have. There is one ~- there are 139 acres within

the perched watec column.

That still has the 61 acres below the zero line, is<that
correct?

That does not include the 61 acres. The totél of the two

7
'

would be 200 acres. That would be the total of the

perched water plus the 61 non-porous acres.

So that in Section 22, referring to your Bxhibit 1, excluding

that porosity less than two percent in the reef and
excluding the perched water, trapped water area, there's
440 ascres, is that correct?

That is correct.
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No. 1 Gas Com was pofentialéd fo;‘§n IPCAOF of 7,400,000

“cubic'feet of gas per day‘wiEh’a gas-liquid ratio of

-northeast of that in this would be the last well on my

Please’refer to what has been marked as Exhibi£ 3 and
explain what is shown by this cross éectipn?

EXHibit 3, as I:méntioned earlier, ispan east~west cross
section across the field. ’The puréose of this cross
section is to show éhat wells both updip and dOwhdip(from
the Gulf No. 2 Helbing Federal are gas productive from the|
Cisco.Canyon'Réef.

The Southwestern or now Westein States Mershon Gas

197,200 to 1. This well, according to m§ structure map,
will be updip to tgé proposed location.

‘Then, cdming thfough our proposed location downdip
we see the Gulf ﬁ§542 Helbiﬁé’Federal Well wﬁiéh.l stated |-
earliér had been perforated in the Cisco Canyon Reef and
swabbed 115 barreléaof water in 6_hours.

Then, coming dowﬁéip, the Gulf Helbing Well 'is at é‘f

subsea of a minus 3403. At a subsea of a minus 3451 due

cross seéction, the Marathon Oil Company Federal 1BB Com,
was completed for an IPCAOF of 15,187,000 cubic feet of
gas from a lower interval in the Cisco Canyon, perforationls

being from 7543 to 7564.

“ e d N .
&

1, this again snows theé anomalous condition ™

.
LYo i
BN A2

present ‘in Section 22. We have updip gas, we have downdip
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Q In your Western stétes, what wgswyggx;Subsea datum on’
that? | 7 |
A It was a minus 319?, 205 feet,
Q Low to the Gulf Helbing ﬁo. 22

A  Right, it was high to the Gulf‘ﬁelbfng No. 2.

Q Yes, high. Then, further up the Marathon dip your‘subséa

gas and in this particular area in Section 22 we have

water. This well is definitely anomalcus.

Qas 34512

A  That's correct.

Q And so it was downdip from the Helbing about 50‘feet?

A That ishdorrect. |

o) ﬁere Exhibits 1 through 3 preéaréd‘by,you”dr ﬁiéer ydur
supervision?

A Yes, they'herél

MR. LOSEE: We move the intfoduction of Exhibits 1
thréugh 3.

MR; UTZ: Without objeétion, Exhibits 1 through 3
will be entered in the record of this case. Are there any

questions of the witness?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. RAMEY:

0 Is this Vlestern States Well, the one”that you referred to
as Western States, .tiile one you have labeled Southwestern

Natural Gas?
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A

BY MR. MCADAMS:

"But, it's the well in Section 217

Yes, that's correct. It was drilled as Southweatern

Natural Gas.

Yes, that's correct,.

CROSS BXAMINATION

Q

- these noses that you 'say create this perched water table?

¥z Marathon No. 1 Federal 18B located in Sécti@n 14 has a

Jack McAdams of Marathon. Could you explain again to ne

‘subsea of -a minus 3451.L The Monsano No. 1 Low located
in Section 23, almosp‘twd miles south, has a gubsea of
minus 3509. | |

‘There's 50 feet of dip betweén those two wellS'and”ITFQ?
defy anyore to show me anywhere wheré the réte chéhg@% tp: 4
50 feet in a mile there, In other words, yqu would have
one chtour hetween those 2 wells, |

¢

Also,‘in(Section 15 you have a very high well comihg'

in at a subsea. This is the Gulf No. 2 .or Wo. 1 Helbing N

Federal comes in at a subsea of minus 3099, an extremely
_pigh point, which gives us the high nose staiting from up
here and I feel that the nose has to pull between these A
two flat wells.

I have a high point here, two essentially flat points

here and I pull the nose .through this particular area.

'HR;;iOSEE:A You will have to explain to Mr. Utz.
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Q

fkminﬁs 3i66 at the Gulf No. 1 Helbing Federal Gown to -- in
order to keep my contour interval thatvI have sﬁown throughoufl
the map, I have to pull this norfe down through Sections 14,
the south‘half of Sections 14 and the north héif_pf Sections

23.

interpretation. . ‘

the pordsity barrier, it intersects the porosity barrier

" here.

Right.

minus 3197.

THE WITNESS: Okay. I have the nose pulling from aj

-

I feel that this is a legitimate sub-surface

e

(By Mr. McAdams) This is closing against a porosity
barrier here?

Yes, the minus 3400 foot contour here, you’see,‘intéféecﬁé\

s

This is your two percent porosity cutoff?

How do you défermine the Western‘extremities of this
perqhédlwate: table?

The western extreﬁities?ﬁ Again, this is a.sub-surfacé
interprétation. -The Southwestern well located in ‘the

northeast quarter of Section 21 came in at a subsea of -

Using a constant rate of dip from 3200 to 3400, yQu
are coming from high here to a low in here, and using a

constant rate of diputhat's -- I have to come up with this

interpretation here. You are coming from high down into
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a low; you are coming from high down into a low.

MR. LOSEE: What you are referring to is you are

N

Vinn
b

3| coming from a high in Western Statés Well down to the Helbing

P
oar
Vvl
P

and coming from a low up here in the Marathon -- or a high?

r@ o= 5 THE WITNESS: High up here, right, down to a low
= 6| here.
N = ‘ | |
B — 7 MR. LOSEE:. High in the Gulf Federal Helbing No. 1.
& . - »
r; 'gé 8] Q (By Mr., MchAdams) You haveé here a circle in Section 22
a= 9l and at the proposed unorthodox location, is that right? :
E — L '
1 ;5 10 a That's correct,
L [! s 11} Q This arrow pointing to it on Exhibit 1?.
".*V_‘_' X ] . . . .
o 12| A That's correct.

. 4 13 Q What doés this other‘little”penciled in circle represent?
-\“% % 1 A This is thé orthodox location, 1650. - ' "2
. H 4 ) ’ [

4 15! Q ‘Why do you need an vunorthodox location if you are sﬁre
%Lﬁ 16 this perched water is over that far?
itz | A Again you willwnotice,thai the_structural_advantége i$
i 18 ‘very negiigibile coming from 1650 up to here. The reason
i ‘ v
;Li 19 we need an unorthodox location is because of correlative
: 21 | . In this particular area, we-have a well 990 off this | =
4 . ) ' et artsgy _ |
: 22 lease line which certainly we feel like we need correlative
LE 23 rights to produce at least the same distance from the
: 24 western-most lease line as Western Sﬁates. In otherx
L 25 words, they have a drainage advantage over us.

H o
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. :
1 Q Won't a well placed there protect you as much as one herej ;

by

o \
-~ !
nn
LT
»n
po-

I would think that a well 990 is going to protect its

o 3 drdinage rights certainly better than a normal locatlon

“aomo
G
5

at 1650 with a well that's unorthodox offsetting the

lease line.

i
. |
$
€if

[J 3
B v AR LIS ST

= 6 In other words, if this is unorthodex, 990, and - ;
é E? | 7 again you can argue the drainégexpatterns backwards and
 <E? 'EE 8 forwards, but 'if thére's a well 990 offﬂ;;ur lease line,
4
- 2&? 9 you cannot protect your rights. We are not interfering ™~
bed E; 10 “with ;ny of the wells to the norfh. That's not tﬁéu
}; = 11 ‘prbbleﬁ because they are, ail quite"a ways ffom this;“

partlcular lease, but the well that we are- 1n’erested in

I3 I
e

is the well that s. 990 off the partlcular Gulf farm ocut - | _5

3=

14 that we have and we feel that we. have to protect our .
E o . 15 corfelatlve r;éhts by staylng 990 off of this partlcularf
o %Eg 16 lease liné:hﬂmwwwwmwwm—_; :
iyé 17 Q.. Don't you interfere with otger peopié's corfelatiVe
) 18 rights?‘
- ; u o . 19| A Vlell, in tﬁis particular case --
11 20 MR. LOSEE: Whose correlative rights?

21 . THE WITNESS: I am 6100 feet from Standard of Texas

= §=

22 and 7,600 feet from Marathon.

5
%
:
X
5
b
z
®
i.
: £ 1i
T
<
£
¥

23 Q (By dMr. McAdams) That's righﬁ.

TR
iﬁ FUCS
D

2 A I am certainly not taking your gas, I don't think. I

e g
"’w}w

25 may be .
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Q

BY MR. LOPEZ:

You said you weren't familiar with the dralnage patterns?

" Right. It may drain two miles.

This well here doesn't have a 990 location protecting it,
does it?

That's correct.

Mg. UTZ: Whichlﬁell is that?

MR. MCADAMS: The Bogle Flats in Section 16.

CROSS EXAMINATION

Q

Along these same lines, Mr. Watson, why do you suppose
the Mershon Well in Section 21 was grénted7én unorthodox
location and why was it necessarily applied for?

MR. LOSEE: I don't think fhe“wifness is capablé‘Of ’

arswering.

ilQ

THE>WITNESS: I was not present at the hearing, so

(By Mr. Lopez) Referring to your strong'détted line at
the bottom, which you have indicated is limits of porosity
what control factors did you use in bringing that line so

far south under Section 22?2

The Gulf No. 1 Kelbing Federal Well located immediately

nortih of our well has 187 feet of porosity greater than
two percent which is an anomalously thick area pulling
out in through here,.

Using a normal rate of dip on my 25 foot contour

L
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. interval coming down, I feel like that there is a

definite thick trending in this direction. Thi#, again,
is subject to interpretation. Someone might want to
fiddle with the contours and pull the zero line up a

little higher. Again, this' 'is an interpretation based

.on an extremely thick well due north of us.

In Sectionrlﬁ the'Standard~of Texas No. 5 Bogle

Flats has 96?fé§£"é§\poroéity greaéer than two percent.
As.wefﬂ;ve one mile to the east tc the Gulf No. 1 Helbing
Well,-we have an increase up to 137 feet of porosity
greater than two pércent. |

Theﬁ,»when_wepmove dué east .of this well tq_the
Marathon No. 1 Federal BB} we 5gain drop back to 75 per
cent. I.feellike_ghat“thg?e‘s a thick area setting up,
running down through Sections 15 and intb Sectioh 22
bésed 6n.sub—éurface/interpretation}
Could yéu refresh my recollection and tell me how many
fest of porosity you found #A that watered out well in
Section 22?
34 feet.

How did this justify your finding a thickness running

down through this area?

Any time I get two low points and I have a high point

trendinQ[With it, I'put the high point throu@h‘tbis

thing. That's the way a good sub-surface geologist finds
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PAGE 22

S
|

oil is coming between two low areas trending it with a

= : é{? 2 - high well and that's what I have done in this pafticular
L .
- ¥ o . _ :
‘é Tz 3 area. I féel like that this is the interpretation that
; &5 B -
: Eri e 4 best jl_zstifies this Section 22 and I feel like that we
i Lty ’ -
r? e 5 are going to find it thick in this location.
i &o-s : '
i - ] N : ,
2 6 e will net know until we drill it, but --
F <D -~
p S . .
+d — 7 o - CROSS -EXAMINATION “
S Fm a 8| BY MR.. KGLLAHIN:
1Y e |
: 1 : i ; . .
”2J.Z S 91 Q Along the same line, how much of that thickness did you
- 1 - . . ( . - ' X ‘ . ‘
E ~ 10 find 'in -- my map shows the Mershon Well in Section 21,
. _‘?::' as ‘ ’ . |
'{ [3 Mo 11 .. I believe you referred to it as Western States.
- § _ 2] A That's right, the name has been changed.
v %(3 13l 0 What's-the thickness there?
<%!? 14] A I givé 25 feet of porosity greater than two percent.
2 by ’
k {‘:‘ N i . . L
.i 151 Q Then you come straight across and get 34 feet of porosity?
’ 6] A That's correct.
A 7l Q Wouldn't it be just as logical to smooth out that line and
% 18 say the whole area was: between 25 and-34 as to develop .
s [
L ERT 10 _ that necsc?
g E 20| A If I pull my 25 contour through here, then I have to
% ’ 21 change and make an anomalous condition on my rate of
i ¥
% 2 ‘ thickening in this area. In, other words, I would go from
3
&

187 to 25 in this space whereas all the rest of the area

X 8
8

I have been able to contour this very well with the 25

[RSN
p

foot contour interval rate of dip of almost 200 feet per

-
%
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Q That would not be unusual to approach the end of the

- porosity.

>

Q Weren't they given 320 acres?
"I believe they received 360.
.Q What would you propose for your well in Section 22?2
A Based on the perched water idea,‘440 acres.’
Q Is qll that\&Creage pro@uctive in your opinion?
A I feel like that everything above minus 3375 above the

mile.

field, would it?
A Again, we go from 182 -~ we have some --

MR. LOSEE: Which wells, again?

o

THE WITNESS: The Pan American No. 1 USA Smith Gas

Unit has 203 feet of pay greater than two pergent in Section

- B

12, we we have 18

' ' L - Py 1A man
noeve-- XN paecolon 1o aiiag

P

feet. But, again, the rate of dip I have used is approximately

that's the 200 to 250 feet of pexr mile of thickeniﬁg in the

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) You said you were concerned about the
drainage from the Western States Well in Section 21.

A Yes.

0 Do you know what acreage is dedicated to that well?
A Yes. I believe that“tﬁey received -- théy can produce

with 56 and a qgartér percent of their allowable. I

believe that's what they produce.

perched water has noﬁlbeen\proven non-productive and I

e R L e Tt TR Ry ¢ ARy AR RO RSO, 1 Sg v ey e A e A i U A T e




(14
g PAGE 2 4
’r’ e 1 can say that it could just as easily be proe‘mctive as
: F} . 2 non-productive and the isopach in here would show the
SRR B «on . ’
R ] €3
- = 3 same thing. Again, this is highly interpretive and this
R { e ' . ; ) ,
S ] E e 4 is my interpretation and I-gyive the Southwestern Well
-41 : G C);O - o . } . /
o Wiw .Eﬁ © 5 approximately what their penalty was, was‘about what it
: 8 .t; ‘ ]
b, = o comes up. .
= i - = L {/é 2-,? R ' R
P L — 7 . MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you.
. .2 : [;"L»\’-\‘ . _ . o 3
L p a 8 S CROSS EXAMINATION . . o
il B | ST | | a
N = 9| BY MR. GIST: . : , ¢ ;
RS A = . 0| o What is your basis again for the closure there in the ‘
e as ' - 3 ,
= - - o : v S :
"ﬂ - 1 southeast guarter of Section 21?
= 12| A The southeast quarter? ‘ ;
] . " : : ) ;
13 Q I think that interpretation is as critical as anythiné‘to
14 this. E

15 A~ Monty, we have a point on the Ralph Low Marathon Federél

F , 5
ke 16 at minus 3322. We have a point in the Hannigan No. 1- .
27 Indian Federal in Section 21 of minus.3050,\é§ well as thé
i8

Western States Well at 3197.

—
i

a
[
O

If we go ahead and close this 3100 foot off and cibs%

the 3200 foot off, I can’t get down to the 3322 well

T T I R T A S T SR S e APt
ouin ;

=
8

21 without changing my rate of dip, so I have to pull some

B
\

sort of anomalous nose or pull-dﬁt in this area. In

other words, using iay rate of dip, I would go 31, 32, 33,

.
™
w

R R T

; 24 34, I should encounter this well at minus 3400, 3450 and
E oz ‘ -
£ 1%

& L 25 I encountered it at minus 3322,

,“mx
SR
'*’23‘!?
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il
) race 25
- 4r§ 1 Q The structural interpretation is interpretive in this
fr . 2 case?
SUUES L= | o - .
o 3 A It certainly is. This is my personal interpretation,
B 1 e 4 ~ that's correct,
ST T30
- Y. == 5 MR. UTZ: Are there other questions?
S o |
R i 6 REDIRECT EXAMINATION
. 1. S )
g . 7| BY MR. LOSEE:
AN r‘ cé: 8 Q Now, I thought I asked you on direct examination as to
i : : '
i ' . -
; ' z 9 "you polemitered above the perched water and above the
ot ; 16 | . 2 percent line, total of 440 acres, and I thought I
E -': 11 obtained your opinion as to whether it was probable that
) 12 “all that area was productive of gas in the Upper -Pennsyivgni-
C} _ 13 an.
é{’-? 14 A Yes,
"1". {“ 7 ) .
< 18 Q - Is that your opinion?
3 ‘ .
E{?ii 16| A This is my opinion that 440 acres, excluding the 61 acres
' L} 17 below 2 percent and the 139 acres within the perched
18 " water, would be gas productive.
; l,‘? 3
) EL‘ 191 © And that's in Section 22?
L: 0| A  Section 22.
, 21 MR. LOSEE: I have no further questions.
C s | : |
iL 22 MR. LOPEZ: Mr. Examiner, just one gquestion. Do you
;E 23 | think you should be penalized for the unorthodox location?
% 24 THE WITNESS: Certainly if this particular theory of
3L 25 the perched water is accepted, deducting these two particular

RTINS
' il
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-I have téstified at the hearing, as to what kind of penalties

footages, we certainly would have to be penaiized for thét
amount of acreage that's not prodﬁctive.

MR. LOPEZ: You sai& you had 440 productive acres in
your opinion. Do fou«think that you shoula\have an additional
penalty for the unofthoddk 10cati6n above the 440 and, if so, -
what would you récdﬁmend?

MR. LOSEE:"I don't know, Mr. Examiner, that Mf.
Watson is capable really of ‘answering the éuestion.

‘THE WIT&ESS: I am not familiar, being the first timg
are normally asseéssed in_tpeéejtype héaripgs.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MCADAMS:

Q Mr. Watson, you &ouldn't'contend thatlyou would be
entitléd to an al;owable greater than the Mershon Well, -
would you? |

A In this,partiCular‘éase,<I think that we“shéuld receive
an allowable Slightly more than ﬁhe Mershon Well, I

show that we have more productive acreage than they do,

slightly.
Q That's based on your interpretation? -
A Yes, and the perched water table less the non-productive;

I show we have slightly more acreage. 1 think they

received 360 acres and I feel like we have at least 80

acres riore, based on this interpretation, than Ehey.\
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Q  How many feet of pay did you give that well?

‘think. I think that's already heen battled out in this othox..

hearing.

@  Are you familiar with the History of the Hannigan Well

that was located, dry hcole over in Section 217

A Yes. I looked at that log and this wéllilof courée, was |

drilled before this other, before the Western States
Well was drilled, and again this was a point of

contention evidently in this hearing, which I am not

_familiar with all the testimony, but evidently this well |

was a point of contention and even though it waé’piﬁggéaf;

if you want to, I could take -~ we could take that out bdﬁ‘

that would hurthWestern States even more.

>
A
Y

I gave this well 23 feet of porosity greater“fhan 2 per

cent. I really(don‘é understand that ﬁell,,I"reéily don’ﬁ”

MR. UTZ: You don’t understand wiich well?
THE WITNESS: The Hannigan Well, with 23 feet, why

it was not productive, but that's not in our hearing, I don't

I
H

MR. UTZ: There was a little contention between that
well and the Mersﬁon Well.
THE WITNESS: "I see,.
¢ }By Mr. McAdams) ‘That Hannigan Well is located well abové
\ yourozero porosity cutoff, isn't it?
b Yeg; ;t certainly is, 23 feet of porosity, that's

correct.
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-MR. HATCH:- How many productive acres -have you
‘attributed to the Mershon Well?

THE WITNESS: Using a rough polemiter metnod on
their particular tract in there, I feel like they probably
had at least 400 ﬁrcéuCtive acres baSed’éﬁ‘tﬁis’inééfprefatién;"“

MR. UTZ: Your estimaﬁe}is_éOO?

THE WITNESS: At 400, that's correct.

MR.anZ:‘ Arelthefé other gquestions? Tha wgtness
.méy be excuséd. | |

THE WITNESS: Thank you.

GEORGE SUTPHEN,
a witness, having been first dﬁly sworn according to iaw,:upOn*
his oath,>testified as follows: |
Whereupon, Applicant's ExHibit 4 was markgd for
identificatiOn.S | | J
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOSEE: - : - x'; > ¢
Q Would yqu state your name, please?h S |
A George Sutphen, S—u-t—p-h-e;n.
Q ‘Where do you live?
A Midland, Texas.

"MR. UTZ: Would you spell that again?

MR. LOSEE: S—u~t—p;h—e-n. That's Dutch.

MR. UTZ:‘ I gathered it might be.
Q (By Mr. Losee) What's your occupation?
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I am e Petroleum Engineer.
Employed by Texas 0il --
Texas 0il and Gas Corporation,
Have youﬁpre§iously testifieq befofe this commission? -
No, sir, I have not,

Do you have any degrees and, if so;vwhat are they end
from what sohoois were they Obtained?

Yes, sir, I have a degree’ in petroleum engineering, a

When dig you obtaln this degree‘>

1958,

Slnce that time, have you been employed as a petroleum N

engineer?

- Yes, I have,

For what companiesg?
- / ‘

For approximately ten years I was employed by Pan American

‘Petroleum Corporation as a petroleum englneer About half

that time I spent in englneerlng ass1gnments 1nvolv1ng
drilling, Production ang evaluatlon of drllllng Prospects,
The other hailf of that ten~year span st spent in varlousl
assignments jn reservoir englneerlng. About’ two years of‘
that was in the Supervisory Capacity,

At what generai'areas during this ten-year period were

I was employed during that entire period in the Permian

I T T

LR S A N A S




gy

’ i

fan

o

Wrri
W s

e S

AT

| e

e

e

"

i AL
rzT T3
ooy W e

e Y
“«W‘m

s s
e , b
L .

o

e

-

!:E;ﬁ

o

| g

dearniey-meier

~ 10

11

13
14
15
16
17
18

19

21

22

24

25

‘
race 30
3asin and Delaware Basin areas, Levelland, Monahans and
Midland.
Q After'you left Pan Ameriéan;ﬁﬁy whom were you employéd?
A‘ I was' -- I have been employed for approximately the.last
year and a half by Texas Oil &« Gas as the-Midland Districd
Engineer.
Q@  Since your graduation from échooi, have you attended any
H seminars? |
A Yes, I have. I_attended,two ?an American seminars.
Q - On what subjects? |
A I attendgd approximately a siXQQeeks seminar in‘gasoline:
plant enéiﬁeering and anotherdéix week seminar in
reQerQbirréngineering in the company's general 6ffice-in‘
‘Tu}saﬁ
I also havé/attended{numerous industry seminars in
logging,‘core analysis, drill stem testing and so forth.
ME. LOSEE: Are Mr. Sutphen's qualifications accept-b
able?:.
MR. UTSQW Yes, they are,
Q {(By Mr. Losee] You have hea?d the discussion about the

Gulf Helbing Federal No. 2 located in Section 22. Would
you give a brief resume of the completion efforts made by
“Gulf in drilling this well?

A Yes, I will. Gulf drilled the Helbing Federal No. 2 to a

‘depth of 7823, At that point they ran a gamma ray sonic
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17

log. At this point I have discussed with Gulf personnel
the fact that all indicators were favorable; drilling timi,
éample anaiysis, log analysis, structure position, every-
thing was favorable.

At that point Gulf weht ahead and ran pipe without
further testing. Now, other than the use of cenérgiizéf;
and scratchers on the casing; i_find ho record that Gulf
d'é

took any spe¢ia1 precautions to insurezthat,theykhad a gog

b3

cement bond eithefhbetwéen‘the cement and the formation ox
the~cement and the pipé.

wéuld you, in a s;milir:reef reservoir, take any pre-~
cautions to insure a go#d cement job?

Yes, Sir, b g wQuld. I would take several exgrarprecagtiqng. '
especially in aﬁy Pennsylvaﬁian type:fbrmation.
What wouid those precautions bé? | |
First ofvaii, ve cogmonly use rusty or stripped piée, p%?q
that has‘thé mill lacquer remqved. We4also quite commonly
use an abrasive type slurry to pgecede our main cement
slurry.

After they ran this pipe and cemented it,'yhat did Gulf

do in their completion efforts? 3

Gulf shot 12 héles over 6 different intervals in the reef
from 7684 to 7573 on a subsea basis. This is minus 3409
to a minus 3520. Now, this 3520 is 230 feet ahkove the.

water-cil contact in this general vicinity.
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»

» 0O

Which is at 37507

Yes, sir, at minué 3750.

Then, what h#ppened in their -~-
Then Gulf swabbed the well dry, natural, Qitﬁ ﬁo éhow;
swabbed clear to the seeding nipple. They then~acidized
wiﬁhréwthéugggéﬂégii;ns’of acid and iubsequéntly the

well made 100 percent water.

- Please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit 4 andv

s

explain what is shown by this Exhibit?
As I said, the fact that the well made lodupercéhtﬁéater; ‘
although all other indications had been favorable, caused |

-

Gulf to run a radioactive tracer survey.

Now, before we get into the results and interpretatidn’

of this survey, let me make a féw brief statements:about

how this survey is run. First of all,vthe”ﬁqx1-is placed |

on injection, since normally i;fs'difficultrto establish

a produéing rate, especially in this case with the well

having to be swabbed to produce anything.

They turned it around and put it on injection at the

[
D

rate of one barrel a minute on a vaéuum. Then, the tracex
“ype survey is run in this manner. The £001 is raised

above the zone of investigation and a small slug of liquia
radiocactive material is ejected and naturally it'é forced

down by the injecting fluid. The tool is then lowered

ti__l
and logged back up through this downward moving radiocacti
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_distances between the port and the radiation detectors

- the tracer no. 1 the radiation tool --

Excuse me. Yes, let me explain this display. . This is a

khung bn_depth scale on the right.

slug.
The second type of tracer is run with the tool in a
stationary positibn.% The tcol is composed of the ejectioy

ports at the top of the tool'and'éenerally one or two

detectors located near the bottom of the ﬁQQl. Now, thesé‘

are, of course,,known distanCes; SO with the tool hung*

stationary, the time required for the radiocactive slug to|

reach the radiation detectors can be measured.
Let's go now to the Gulf survey. The first time on

1

Let me stop you here. Explain the locg.

comparison of the menic log of the Gulf Helbihg'?ederalva

No. 2 on the left and the results of the tracer survey

£

¥

‘Now, the points A, B and-czd;hote different places
where the radiocactive material was ejected. The arrows
with small o's\areithe"perfOrations.VkNow,'tfécer no. 1
was run with the injection -- pardon me, with the tracer:
tool hung at a depth‘bflfszo which‘is point A, As you
can see, this is(above all the perforations in tﬁe well.'_

At that time, the log was -- thé toolkgés lowered

and loéged back up through the moving slug. As you can

see on run no. two, which is run a minute ~- almost two

S R T U T S e S i e
G e e o el ; ,
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—deptii 67730 -~

tracer no. 1 was not too definitive for this reason, hy

the time the tool got to the slug on the first run, it~h§ﬂ

definitive and defines in the first 7 runs that

minutes after ejection, we alreédy have some indication
of channeling, that is radiation 20 feet Lelow the main

slug; As time progressed, additional channeling was

indicated with radiation being detected clear down to a
Below the lower most perforations?

-— which is approximately 46 feet below the lowest

perforation in the well. On tracer no. -- pardon me, the

alreéﬁy moved past the first perforation so we couldn't

téll -- as result of this, we couldn't7§é11 whether théte

. . . I
was any fluid going in the first perforation..
They then ran tracer no. 2. Now, because they gbt

b

down a little faster, this tracer run is a little more

approxi@ateiy —;:in fact, virtually all, 100 percent of
the water is going into perforations no. 2, 3 and 4.

Now, this interpretation is made by pblemitering»the

siie of these radiogcﬁive kicks after they passed certain

pexrforations.

In any event, the liquid was entering the perforatioTi

no. 2, 3 and-4, very little fluid entering perfofation

no. 1. The significant point in this survey, however, is

that again we have detected radiation, interpreted as
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r: ‘ . 1 channeling, already below the main slug before it has
:r: v} 2 passed perforation no. 4.
;ﬁ 3 As time progressed, and the tool was run lower,
r‘ e | 4 logging back up through the radioactive slugs, we see 1
F E‘;} 5 additional indications of channelingr’.- By run ho; 11,. whidh
R § i , _ 1
';‘-""» Tt :ﬁé_ | 6 is 17 minutes after ejection, we see/-‘definite%indicaj:'io’r'mﬂ ) a
; <13 o
. o r‘i , : ' K ‘'of channeling, large radiation down to 7700 and by run no. 1
é ' 8 17, we can foilow this diminishing radiation in‘dicatixié :
;=;$ 9 channeling down this time to 771ﬂ0v. | E
E 10 ~ So, on two séparate tracer runs and on Bseparate q
= 11" tracer survays andrg‘n nuMeraus runs , we have "positive J
- 2 iﬂéication of chénneling as low as 7730, which is 40 feet
: L“' ~ 13 below our lowest perforation and at least 20 feet below ‘
['} | 14 the base of the reef.
E’f 15 : Now, we know this is charlneling because of tracer
"‘3 16 no, 3 Tracer nn. 3 was run with the tool stationary -and‘“
Q | 17 hung at a depth where the ejection was just above perfora- |
| -,V. 18 tion no. 5, right here at 7663 and a h.. ~, Now, that
< | 19 perforation is at 64, 7664. With the tool hung there and
-‘ E 20 the detectors, of ccurse, below thai: perforation as ‘shown
‘ " 21 on this Exhibit, 7668, ané the detector no. 2 at 7673, no
:,L% 22 radiaiion was detected, indicat;.ng that no fluid was movir#g‘_ﬁf;
L: ” 23 inside the pipe below perforation no. 5, Consequently,
{ : 2‘4 any _x-adiatigp_ detected at that point‘,,."or below has to be
f ' 25 outside the pipe.
&

g
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“»

Tracer ho. 4 was run with the tool hung at a depth
of 7500 and was merely a packer check. We had tubihg in
the hole with éﬁé éacker set at about 7510. As fou'can
see, with thg détectors hung inside the ‘tubing; the birch
natggaliy passed the detectors and was never picked?hp

as a channel behind the pipe at the packer.

Now, Mr. Sutphein, do you have an opinion as to what caused

the water in the well bore and the Gulf Helbiné Federal °

.No. 2 well?

Yes, sir, I sure do, Obviously, we do not -- we cannot

tell exactly or precisely where the water came from. Thids‘;

survéy, whfch is run by the operator undé: theAsame
conditions, mechanical conditions that the(well'was in

N N

when they slugged 100 percent water, indicated that a

channel did exist. They tell us that'at‘least'SOne,ﬁf thﬁ_ff

~Eluid. that wasvproduced on the swab test'pfobébly caﬁé'frdﬁ_:

a depth as low askand probably below 7730.

‘ Now, since only one fiuid was'pr&duced,féhe well
made 100 percent watexr, I woﬁid assume éhat all of tﬁe
water productién came -up ﬁhis channel.

That's below the gas—water-éontact in this field, that
77 -~
No, sir. The water-oil contact would be below 7730, some-

.where down there,

Yes, but it was below their lowest most perforation?

T3ED

0
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1 i{-A___ Yes, sir, and below the base of the Penns_ylvanian. '
| !r! . 2| Q Was Exhibit 4 prepared by you? 1
: ! ; if ;{-:}_A "Yes, sir, it was. ]
. o -
H o 4 MR. LOSEE: Ve move its introduction.
E i:f:o 5 Mk, UTZ: Without objecticn, Exhibit 4 will be
; %_;’; § introduced into the record. _
E ?j 7, @  (By Mr. Léﬁseei Now, Mr. Sutphen, you heard the teé~ti;;xohy_,
G é 8 | about the unorthodox location at 990 feet Qui: of the‘ |
‘1 ;’;‘ 9 i north and west corner and if I were tc; advise you i:hat;‘t:heﬁi
E: E 10 rules of the 0il Conservation Commission pro-wride that J.f
' P g 11 ~ an operator is given a;n unorthodox location ,; the"..CQ@;ss_;#_
;m 12 |- can make An adjustxﬁent té offset the advantage 6bt;ained’,,'
E | 13 do you have a recommendation to the Cémmission in this
{ P 14 connec%:_ion?‘ ‘ |
y 18| A Yes, sir, I sure do. On ;he the»ory'"and-I th%nk'a justifieri’ni
; 16 - ' theory that the water production on the Gulf Helbing
L: | 17 Federal No. 2 came from & zéne unknown,*\..gfher tha.n» the
- e 18 Pennsyivanian, this wéll does not‘isanda;an Sec‘tiéﬁ ‘22.

!9” that basis, all the acreage that we adjudge to be a)adve

the two percent porosity cutoff would be net pay.

8

ki
Er
ol
=
i
¥
&
2
El
§

PR &

: 21 |- | - .This amounts to 579 pet acres. On the other hand,

i Lj 2 since I admit that we are not certain that all the water l
E E’ 23 produced in the Gulf Well came from a zone other ’than-the ;
%j 2% reef, althéugh we have no evidence on this log that any of

;Z; .E - - the fluid was going into or goming out of the reef, we f_e_gk
e

e
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‘administrative notice of the evidence in the examiner and de

that theré_is afpoééibility thatiche perched water concepé
appliesiﬁhich would give us 440 net acres above thc twa»
percent cutoff and outside the perched water zone, I

, feel that a.reascnable- compromise between the 440 net
acres and 579 net acres or a net acre assignment of 509
acres would be fair in this case.

MR. LOSEE: Mr. Examiner, I would move that you take

nove hearing, Case No. 4089 being the,application of Paul

Mershcn for the unorthodox location in Section 21.

MR. UTZ: Without objection, the examiner W111 take |-

administrative notice of the case and order R-4089.
MR. LOSEE: That's.case-number, not o:der.

MR, UTZ: The case?

MR, LOSEZE: Yes, I don't have the order. That s al] ]

fhc<digcctyQXAmiﬁat* A Sutpnen “that I have;uv

| MR, UTZ: ME. uosee,’as far as Case 4089 is concerned

with this case wocld be as it relates to Section 22.
MR, LOSEE: Yes, surely..

MR, UTZ: Okay. _Questions cf the witness?

CROSS EXAMINATION

DY MR. HINKLE:

Q I have one question. Referring to your Exhibit 4 and the#e

tracer surveys --

A And these what, sir?
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BY MR. GIST:

The tracer surveys that were made, shown by your Exhibit
No. 4, do they in any way indicate that there was any gas
in the formation, producing formation? _
There is no way that I know of that they can. Th;é tool
is not a ga#rdetegtion tool. |

So far as you know, there was no e?idence of any gas
whatsoever in the original test of the well?

That's correct.

MR. HINKLE: That's all.

MR. UTZ: Are there other questions?

CROSS EXAMINATION

. perfo:ation is 772
76842

Your tracer surveys, you say, indicate.-that your slug .goeg

25

I have a gquestion. Ih~your sﬁrveY; there, your base
It's 84,
7684, yes.

down to a depth df 77 -- )

7730 was the lowest channel radiation ;ndicated.

Could they not run their tool any low;rlfhgn‘that?

I tried -- no, they could run it lower and i wish to
goodness they had and I tried to contact the employee of

the tracer company that ran this and I was unable to do

so, but T don't know ‘why they didn't run it any lower.

Sl et ot
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Point that out to me, if you will,

perforation.

‘The big kick is. Now, several things govern the mégnitudq

are injecting, hole size, several different things, so’

Indications are that your tracer tells you that you are
perhaps losing some or having some channeling down into
a shale section that comes in at approximateiy 771072
This doesn't indicate that the fluid is éntefing the,shalT
section. Ifymerely’indicates that the radioactive materiTl
was opposite the shale section at the lowest point that .
they ran the tool.. - |

But, it does die out dan,in the shale. section?.

No, sir, we don't see it die ouﬁvon that particular'run

at 7730. It is still a quite strong indication.

At 7730 you can see we are still recording some radiation

' to the right of the base line. This is the base line, this .

dashed line.

But, your big slug is right here below your basai ~ = .

of that kick. One of them is dilution in the fluid you

ié's not completely ihterpreti?e.

The one thing it does prove is that there is
channeling. L
At what rate were you injecting water?

One barrel per ninute.

On this survey over here, do you get an indication below
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771072

A No, that's as low as we get, but as you can see, the depth

SO ;t's safe to assume, I think, that we would continue

to see it move down if it didn't become completely diluted

Q What's the subsea TD of this well?

A I don't kno&.

‘Q Would it be 36592

A That's correct.

Q Other than the perched watexr table that you carfy at 3377/

P

the top of the:gas-éater - »
A?i "I would have to look at the Exhibit. Yes, I§believg that |
‘correct. ” ] i
Q Your‘éegghed water level ié at 3377 and for ihe majority
of the field ;he water,i;ve1\is éf"ﬁihﬁs”§750?”“»

A Right.

\ Q TD of this well is at minus 36597

A - Right.
MR. UTZ: Are you tﬁrougﬁ?
MR. GIST: Yes.
MR, UTZ: Mr. Kellahin.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q The Exhibit you presented in no way indicates where the

water would be coming from in that well, would it?

\
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3

»0

| It only indicates that a channel did exist. We would haV4

Unfortuﬁétely no, not a specific point.

Now,Athe perforations that were in that well bere wouldrﬂ
have been within the gas zone'had there been any gas
tﬁere, would they not?

Yes, sir, the well was perfgra;ed in the gas zone.

pid it maié any gas at all? ‘A

No, sir.

If it had been peerrated in the gas zone and was/éomplet%d :
below the water-~gas contact, why wouldn't you have a‘two .
phase flow;both gas and water?

If fluid wés coming out of the'fprmétiqn you probably
would have.

But, it didn't in this case?
That;s right. .
That would indi{cate theré¢'s no gas there?

No, sir, it just indicates the‘fluid was comin§ up the
channel.

Wouldn't the gas come ouf of the fbtmation in a well of
that kind?

It would not be improbable that no fluid wou;d_be-prodﬁqed e
out of the formation if a bad enough channel existed.
Does this indicate that a bad enough channel did exist?

N

to have more tests run to determine how bad the channel

was, . but the well was injecting 1440 barrels a day on a
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vacuum and if it was all going down that channel it was a

pretty bad channel, yes, sir.

S

Q So any gas would not come out of'thé formation in that
case, is that your testimony? |

A No, sir. I don't kpow why no gésiwas cominé out of the )
formation. i feel it should have.

Q  But, it didn't?

A No, sir. - , Bt | R

CROSS EXAMINATION . .

BY MR. LOPEZ: . - | t

Q Mr.lsdtphen,kalong these same lines, if Gulf had‘éEtéed
with yout interpreﬁipion, don't you believe they, would
have squeezed off the well and reperforated it? |

A Yes, I am confident they would ﬁaQe. |

Q Do you know why they did néﬁ? ” '  : “

A" Yes, I did. I‘inquired of Gulfiwhy¥5yey.did not and on thF,fé
original interpretation the fellow that ran it I feel misé»‘
interpreted the data and apparently the matter was not
delved into any deeper. | |

Q It's just as 1ikqu, though, he was convincedfbybthe
questioning Mr. Kellahin brought out, since it was making
no gas there was probably no gas tﬁere? 2

A Yes, ;hat's true.

MR. UTZ: It's your opinion, then, that Gulf w#s-in
error? | | ”
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THE WITNESS:
MR.
MR. LOSEE:
HR.
"to go neth

MR

" Gist.

. A
a witness, havingi/kesen

oath;-testified as

(Whereupoh,'AppliCant's Exhibits 1 through 3 were marked

" for idemtificaticn.)

. rw | I —

Yes, sir.

e na

UTZ: Are there other-questions of the witness?’
I have no further guestions. .

UTZ: The witness may be excused. who wishes

e one witness to be sworn, Monty

(Witness sworn)

MONTY_GIST,'

first dhlj sworn accérdiﬁg towiaw,’upoﬁ

follows

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q State~Your néme‘and your residence.
A ‘I am Monty Gist. I represent Western Stgtes stdﬁcingh
Company . | \ |
Q Reside at Midland?
A Reside at Midlénd, Texas.
Q Have~yqu pfeviously testified befére the 6i1 Conservation

Commission ---

Yes, I have.

R
~

Q -- and qualifiéd as a petroleum geologiéé?

Yes,
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SR L T SRR e A s s
Refer to Exhibit No. 1 and explair

_ituéhows?

ioﬁr gualifications as geologisﬁ are a matter of record
with the Commission?
They are. |
.MR. BINKLE: Quaiifications sufficient? ' ; 3
MR. UTZ: >Yes, sir. |

(By Mr. Hinkle) Have you prepared or has there been

3 - . TSI S i ,,,‘___A, al e lw ;:-.,n PR Py
prepared under your direcCtion three sgpardie EXnipits rerl~

A

introduction in this case?

Yes, sir.

e

& and what

Exhibit No:-1 is a structure map cbntoufed on top of the
Peﬁnsjlvanian Reef. It is also showing an isgpéch qf the‘
gross dolpmite”producing zéne and the daéhed,contoured |
line -~
The isopach is:sho;ﬁgby the ddtted 1ine?
That is correct. There is é cross-sectién index colored
in red labele& "A" to "B". Section 21 showing the loca-
tion of the Western State Producing Company No. 1 Mershon
Gas Com.

It is also showing the 360 acres dedicated to the gag
well.,
That'isAto your gas well?

That is.to Western Stgies Producing Company's gas well.

It chows the prdposed location of Texas 0il & Gas Well at

N L Laieayd
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1 a 990 location.

2) ¢ That's in Section 22?

3 a. Section 22. It shows the estimated gas-water contact in

4 the Gulf No;,z Helbing in Section 2; and the minus 3750

§ gas~water contact that's carried for the rémainder of the
6 field. |

7| @ What acreage doesQWestefn States own and operate? ﬂ
“81 A Westein Statgs owns and operateé most of the acreage in.

9 Section’2i and all of the entire 360 acres is dedicated
10 to the ﬁe11.
1] o Have YOu made a study of tle wells that hqygkbéeh drilié& 1
12 in this area?
13| a Yes, sir, I have.
14| Q _And of the Gulf Helbing Well‘and the way it was qompletedﬁ,
15| A Yes, sir, I hgve}

.Q é@ yéu agree with the,tgstimony that has been given here‘

AR dﬁﬁto'the‘maﬁner in which it was completed?
18| A I agree that the well was perfbrated in the Pennéylvanféﬁ
19 Reef and acidized and swabbed water at the rate of 115
20 ‘barrels in six hburs. |
21 | é And so far as you have been able to obtain, there is}no
22 evidence of gas in the formation whafsoever?

23| A There is no reported trace.

;;" Q At the time your well was drilled, did you have this same
28 structural map or subst&ntially so?

g A e

e N
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'approxzmately 140 feet lower than we had orlginally

- structure in- tighter to our well.

that's dedicated to your well?

Yes, sir.

" Western States No. 1 Mershon Gas Com, southeast to the

‘have mentioned?

Yes. The contours had to be revised. our well came in

ant1cxpated, thus draw1ng the southeast flank of this

wa, vased upon the contours and your isopach indication
hete which is the dotted lines, the dotted line across.

Section 21, the north of that represents the 360 acres

Now, hLave you made a study to determine the prcbable
productxve acres in Sectlon 227

Yes, sir, I ha§e.

Now, before getting into that, refer to Exhibit 2 and
explain what this is and what it shows?

Exhibit 2 is a cross section that extends from Section 16,

the Standard <i Texas No. 5 Bogle Flats unit, south.to the' |

Hannigan No. 1 Indlan Federal in 2;, northeast to the

Gulf Mo,:.2 Helbing Federal, northwest to the Gulf No. 1

Helbing Federal, then east to the Marathon No. 1BB Federa)

Does this show the structural position of thes éfls you.l !

The cross section shows the top of the reaf and the base

of the reef. It's hung on sea level, so you get relative

position here with respect to the gas-water contact at

&
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which I am carrying in the well at 3401. It shows the ~

Gulf Well, the entire section of the Pennsylvanian Reef

‘;‘:"“ to be below the gas-water contact.
i 1 ' ;
G & 4 Of course, the gas-water contact was based on this.
| D E::o 51 - The entire producing section of the Western States Well
ér! %g_ 6 is above the top of the rééf‘in the Gnlf No. 2 Helbing.
o b ;_;: 7| @  what do you conclude by this Exhibit, if anything?
B g’ 8! oA 1 feel that the Gulf Well‘defin‘i'tely testeci'fqrmation
;’;‘ 9 water. I égr'ee with Mr, Wat‘y—son's statement that we .
g 2-;21I = » e o
BEESE Be = 10 ‘probably are in a perched water table. However, I do not
E = 1ni think you can produce or swab water at the rate of about
{4 12 19 barrels an hour from a conate situation.
i 13 | In other Qoi;ds, I don't think this is conate watér.
. ' 14 ‘Q Do you thin‘):c that could have been caused by chanheling as
" 15 indicated by these 'tra"cef_;\.;?urveys?
?L’ 16 a I dQ not suspect that.
:E .17_- Q Do you have any further comment with respect to Exhibit Noj. -
o ) 18 27 =
§g 19 A No, sir,
E 20| Q Refer to Exhibit 3 and explain what it is and what it showp? ;

21 A Now, Exhibit 3 is just a copy of Exhibit 1 with the

exception of my estimated productive acres.

Now, how did you go about making this estimate?

oA RSB LA T,
a..-‘m

24| A I made the estimate on the basis of a ten-acre grid

T

251 pattern.
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water table tied an impeimeableg-—

~acres?

This would indicate that all below the 360 acre line in

Seétign 21 is non-pré&ﬁctiﬁg, would it not, considered

non-productive? |

Yes,

Have‘you”éxtended that line, then, east?

This maé shows the southern limit of the Western’” States

productive acresfas determined by the Oil>Con§ervation

CbﬁmiSSioh. |
The Conservation Commigsion drew the southern

boundary of our proration ﬁﬁ;t.;;fherefdge, if the souther

poftion of Section Zlhwas non?proéuctive; I feit that the

southern half of Section;észould also_ge non-productive.
That portion below the water table ééfinitely and

because of water production in the porticn above the

Would be non-productive?
~~ would be non-productive.

That leaves outlined in red or orange there how many

That leaves approximately 257 acres. Now, I will point
out that I did not have on this map the control of the
well in Section 23, the éubqea value of which was 3509,

Now, in recontouring that and swinging the contour

lines arnund to meet that well, I can possibly give about

ten more productive acres to this.

no
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e
. it 1 q So, possibly increase it to 267?
{" _ 2| a Yes.
K ca
S Taw 31 o Now, if the Texas Oil & Gas Corporation drilled their
238 PR : o AR
n €2 4 proposed well in Section 22, is it your recommendation that -
V [SSX2) . } ¥ 5
z = 5 the acreage to be dedicated to it not exceed 267 acres?
= 6/ A That is correct.
i N e
d — 7| Q Do you have any other recommendations to the Commission?
_ D F'E’ 8| A  No, sir, no other recommendations: I do feel that they
= ' i ’ . N N
; = 9 very familiar with the proceedings relative to the Mersho
- LJ = 10 Ccase, 4088, Basically, we are dealing with the identical
["} = i1 situation here.
o 12 , . They have been through a preponderence amount of -
g b 13 | " information. From that they arrived at & southern limit |
%E 14 : of productive acreage in Section 21 and I feel nothing
f 15 - has been offered to make them alter their decision as far
. g L
N fg 16 as 22 is concerned.
- %‘5 17| Q Do you have any comments to make with respect to the S
g ; 18 Exhibits that were introduced by the aﬁplicant in this . ﬁ
§ L 19 case? 4
¢ :
£ 21 MR. HINKLE: We offer in evidence Exhibits 1, 2 and
¥ T (S O
gﬁ 23 MR. UT2: Without objection, Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 will -
? 24| be entered into the record of this case.
i 25 . MR. HINKLE: That's all of our --
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'Q  And if the reef came in in that well at a sﬁbsea’éatuiﬁéf

MR, UTZ: Mr. Gist, I will have to admit that I have
determined in my ownvmind that through these cases and my

experience with the other case that geology is not an exact

77 o
b~ e

science. S
Are there guestions of the witnegs?
MR, LOSEE: Yes, I have questions.

CROSS EXAMINATION

B8Y MR. LOSEE:

Q Mr. Gist,’yeur Exhibit 1 does not show the'Monéano Wéllv_
in Sectiph.23, does it?

A . Ne, sir, it does not.

Q That iocatien is 1680 from the;sqyﬁh and east iiﬁeSeof the
section, is that correct?

A That is correct.

3559, what would that do to,yﬁur structure on the Upperj
Pennsylvanian Reef? What do you show it at that point?

A At that point your 3500 foot &ontour ééuld have to. come
around to your location. It would be onkthe.northwest
side of your location. You contour that out and bring
your minus 3400 where I carry ghe,gas?watér contact, you
swing that around more to the. east, thereby Eicking up as-
I mentioned in my festimony roughly probab1y teﬁ‘more

acre feet, productive acres.,

Q Let me ask you to spot that location on your map, would yqu.’
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3559

- well, you have it coming in at 36, a little less than 50,

This was 3559.

and see where it comes in at 3559. Let me ask you to do
it on the one that's heing intredvced, I'm sorry.

What contour line are you closest to on your Exhibit?

‘Let mé get that topragain. What was your top?
3559. |

MR. RAMEY: This Exhibit says 3509..

MR. UTZ:J-Your Exhibit says 09.

MR. WATRON: Let/mie calculate it. It's actually minys
is correct. That must be a drafting miéﬁake. “
MR.qUTZ: Are you sure about’th&t?

Mk. WATSON: Let me check it. 359,
MR. UTZ: 35597 “
MR. WATSON: - Yes.

(By Mr. Losee) 8o, Mr, Gist, the contcurs around that

and those contours would_have,to move 100 feet to the
south and‘eést; would they not?

Yes, sir, to pick up that point, But you can'tnigﬁore the
3401 in the Gulf Helbing.

At least at the point of the Monsano Well they would have
to be 100 feet to the south and east as to what you have.
them depicted on this Exhibit, would they not? |

Yes, sir, they would.

MR. UTZ2: Excuse me just a minute, Jerry. Would you
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>

draw your 3500 foot contour on that Exhibit and take into.

account the Helbing Well at 3559?

Helblng Well where you think it ought to be,

Q

0

o)

S o

MR. LOSEE: Monsano Well.

MR. UTZ: PMonsano Well and swing back up to the Gulf

(By Mr. Losee) Now, Mr. Gist, with those redragt.d contonsﬂ

reflecting the Monsano Well, does that not give‘credepce
to applicant's Exhibit 1 showing a ﬁosing atea to the
south and east through Sections 15 and 237

It bears a slight resemblance. It is not as piomineht
as yout Exhibit.

It does nose down that way, doesn't it?

Yes.

Now, tell me what the zero line on your Exhibit 1 depicts? |

That is the 1nterpret1ve limits of the lsopach of the
dolomlte produc;ng zone,

Now, by the llmlts of dolomite, are you tallking about the
two percent porosity in the reef? 1Is th;t.your interpre-
tation of where the two percentAporosity line is in the
reef?

That's very:similar,vyes, because your porosity in most
cases is related to the dolomite position in your reservoi
Now, you prepared this map after you completed your_ﬁér-

shon Well in Section 21, aia you not?

Repeat that.

r.
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You prepared this map showing that -zero line after your
completion of the Mershon No. 1 Well in Section 21, did
you not, using the data rrom that weli, I suppose? |
Yes, sir.

So that after you have drilled that well and set your
zero line in Section 21, everything ébqve\it, I suppose; 
you Qouid interpret would be productive of gas in the
Pennsylvanian Reef? |

It could be gas saturated.

Well, do you interpret that it is productive above that
zero line? Sif n o |
That's a good questi;h. ‘Iﬁ’possibly'could.be.

In other words, all of Section 22 is above your zero line,
is it not?
Yes, it is.,

.
X,

So on that basis, absent the water in that section whereve&'

it may be and wherever it may be coming from, it would all
be productive, would it not?

Well, we can;get‘off on thigrgréés map., Contours are not
as meaningful'productive-wise as is the net pay that you
have in this dolomité section. I don't have a net pay
map, as far as our net porosity map.

Actually, though, your map shows on its face that this

dotted line is the isopach of the gross dolomite prodﬁcing

zone, doesn't it?
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by the hashered marks.

Let me ask yﬁh this. Are you aware of the fact that the

I will take your word for it.

Yes, it does.

Wouldn't it be. a logical interpretation that everything
above zero, in preparing it, you would have interpreted
to be productive? |

It couid be productive.‘ The quality of the production
wouid be something else.

Do you like the term perched or trappéﬁ waﬁer? wWhich one
of those two terms do you like best?

I prefer to justAcall this an abnormal water‘table,'an
anomalous water table,

Why do you pick the cgtoff of this water along the easteryg
boundary of Section 22? |

Because I am not cert.in how far the ea;teth limits of 

that water table is,'as I have tried to indicate it there

Monsano ury hole in Section 23 didn't have ©ny water?
It didn't have any poroéity.
I think it had 3 feet, but I am asking you about water is

nmy question, that there was no water in the well.

So that we can assume that at least there's no water in
the eastern one-third of‘Section'Zs based upon that well,

can we not?

Yes, sir,
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to the Helbing Well, could you not?

b

> oo B O

Lo

‘Yes, sir, I have. That woula‘be approximately 348 feet.

And when we go to the west, the first point at which we
get water is in -this Heibing Nb. 2 to have any control,
is that correct?
Going west from the'Monsano? That's corréct.
So, actﬁally, your hashered marks could just as well have
been made directly east of the Helbing No. 2 Well as wherd
they;are located on your map?

MR. UTZ: Indicating the ené Sf the water?

MR. LOSEE: Yes. You could have put them right next

THE WITNESS: I could have. =
(By Mr. Loseé) Have yog‘caléﬁlatedrthg«numbgr of acré;:in
Séction 22 with your redrafted contours above the zero

line? |
Above --

Your zero producing zone line.

48 acres?

I mean acres, pardon me.

Have you accounted for the change in the coﬁtours that you
now interpret with the Monsano Well?

Yes, sir.

And in makinéniﬁéi calculation, you don't account for the

fact that the conate water might be directly east of the

Helbing Well, do you, rather than at the end of the sectiqn
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as you give it?

A No, s8ir, because it's unlikely that it is.4 —~

Q You déh't really kno& where the point is east of Helbing
exceépt it'g not in the Monéano,‘do you? -

A That's correct, but by the same token we don't know‘how
far over the gas goes;wéstward*beCause'there‘s no gas in
the Monsapo Well. | |

~ MR. UTZ: ‘What was your figure tha;ryou ju§£ gave, |
342 or 487
MR. LOSEE: 347.
THE WITNESS: 348, app:oximately.
ME. LOSEE: 348,

Q (By Mr. Losee) Now, do you have any é&idghce to.Suppéft

| your opinién that thé channel didn't provide water in the
Helbing No. 2 Well? |

A No, no cohérete evidencé.

- Q Well, do ydu disagreé»with“mr. Sutphen's intg;pretation
of these trader surveys? '

A I think it's interpreted =~ .just as interpfetive as the
geology in some of the areas here that we are.looking at;

Q Have you had any special training in tracer survey\work?

A I am not an expert at it, no, sir.

,Q

So that if Mr. Sutphen’s theory of channeling water from

Lelow the perforations in thé Gulf Helbing Well is correct

isn't it true that if the well bore were filled with

-t
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watér from the channel that you could nol produce any gas
throughkthat loaded well bore? |

A No. I don't think that if you are in a reservoir here
with supposedly 345feet of-poroéity and you perforate it
and acidize it and swab it at the rate that they did} i
do not think thét you would overlook-gas in some form oi
the othex. ~This is my opinion.

Q Western Stétés doesn't have any 6bjec£ion to thé location
"6f“6ﬁt‘prd§bséawéll'ét‘990“6ut*of“fhéhwofne:‘ﬁé protest |
our correlative rights, does it?

A lyNo,-sir.

MR.LLOSEE; Thét's all the questions I have.

MR. HINKLE: I would like to- ask, uﬁless you have
some questions. "}

MR. UTZ: No, we don't have any questions at=this

point,

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q Mr, Losee's cross examination reférred to the water which
was encountered in the Gulf Hélbing Well in Section 22 as
conate water. With the amount of water that was swabbed
thére, does that indicate it was conate water or quite a
volume of waﬁer?

A It indicates it's quite a volume of water.

Q And, ordinarily, you wouldn't have that volume if it was

Vs
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-
i o 1) just conate water, would you?
2! A No, sir. That would be highly unprobable.
o L
2 3| MR. HINKLE: That's all.
€39 ’ k /
o 4 MR. LOSEE: One other question. Would the high
Tag . ‘ ' .
£ 5| volumes of water which you say can't be entirely conate indi-
e e 4
= €| cate channeling?
ci> : ‘ :
: ” THE WITNESS: Yes, it would not indicate channeling, |
g 8| but you could produce or swab water at that rate from a
;:-; 9 - channel providing you have an aquifer that will furnish the
E water | | [
= 10 . :
B 11 MR. LOSEE: That's all.
12 - MR. UT2: Mr. Gist, I am sure you are familiar with
13 | Mr. Mershon's testimony in the previous two cases, 4 ;‘:b.elieve ;
. ‘ e ;
14| it was, are you not?
S ) 3
18 | THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, ‘
=] : :
o 16 MR. UTZ: Now, to the bitter end, he contended that . A
= ' - g7 | this area over here had a presént water- tablé. Are you dis-
: 18 | agreeing with him?
19 | THE WITNESS: No, sir,
Py 20 MR, UTZ: Other queétions of the witness? The witnejs :
!
21 | WRY be excused. You just had one witness?
4
E 23 MR. McADAMS: Mr, Examiner, we have hopefully a
; i : . ‘ .
24 | short witness, real short. In the interest of brevity we are
¢fd :
“L 25 going to cut it down.

[Tt i s
' WY




R T

A
PAGE G0
; 1 | : (Witness sworn.)
;ﬁ 2  cLYDE ALTON, |
;Z:: 3| a witness, hairihg been first duly sworn according to law, upon
& 4] his oath, testified as follows: . S NS
E;o 5 (Whereupon, Marathon's Exhibit 1 was marked for identificas
= 6| tion.)
7 MR. McADAMS: I am Jack McAdams representing the

8| protestant, Marathoun Oil Company. I have one witness.

9 : ’ DIRECT EXAMINA-TI ON

16 | BY MR. McADAMS:

dearniey-meier reps

' _\‘: | 1n| Q Would you please state your name?
% 12| A My na;me, is Clyde Alton. R
%E A 13| @ By whom are you employed? }
é ‘;3 14| A I am emplbyed by Marathon 0il Company. | | 4
% -’ 151 0 What capacity? E
f %L\ 16| A In the capacity of Senior Petroleum l?ngin‘eer of the / ) ‘
%E 17 Diviéion Engineer in Houston, Texas.
t . § ' 18| Q Have you tes;tified before this commission befbi:‘e?
i

19 A I have.

ey

MR. McADAMS: Are the witness's qualifications

8

21 | acceptable?

A T G b
S

MR. UTZ: Yes, they are, if you will spell your name
93| again.

24 THE WITNESS: A-l-t-o-n.

, k 5] Q (By Mr. McAdams) Mr. Alton, are you familiar with the

N

S
'. Lovg-
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Indian Hills-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool?

I am familiar with the Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian
Pool, yes. e ’
And with the Commission’s special ppol rules?

Yes, sir. |

Are you familiar with the application that's been filed
in this case?

Yes, sir, I am.-

What have you studied and reviewed in connection with:
preparafion for this case?

I have studied many logs of the completed wells in the

in the area.
Have you prepared an Exhibit for use in this case?
Yes, sir, I have. .

This has been identified as Marathon's Exhibit ‘No. 1.

to show?

This is an isopach of net gas pay within this area of
interest, is contoured on a 20 foot interval. I have
shown in large numbers beside each of the wells in the
various sections the net feet of pay that I have given

these wells.

area; also the core'records of those wells that were;coxed”

Would ydu explain what that Exhibit is and what it purpor#si‘

I have also shown two locations inh: Section 22, 22. .. .|

south, 23 east on the applicant‘s proposed unorthodox

SN SR ECT
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I think I would have to take their opinion.

_most valid in your point of view?

'Apparently this is true because Gulf didn't try to-squeezﬁ

location being 990 out of the north and west and another
location, a standard loeatioﬁ; being 1650 out of the north
and west.

I notice on your Exhibit No. 1 that you have-your zero

contour in Section 22 cutting through the Gulf Helbing

This is true. We have no indication that there was any
gas ever produced from this well. Therefore; we. have no .
net pay in this well. 1It's a fact that we know that no
gas is at this location.

I might have moved my zero line a little bit north

‘but I don't know just iow far north I could:logically mov4"

it, .20 Y ran it right through the No. 2 Well.

r

You have heard the'testimony here tdday'from’the applicanﬁ'“

witness regarding the possibility of the water getting injb'
s

the well bore in this No. 2 Helbing by a channeling proce
below the perforatidns in the reef zone?
Yes, I have.

Do you have any opinion as to the validity of that?

I am certainly not an expert on this type of tracer survey, -

but I would think the people who ran it are experts and

Apparently Gulf's opinion is the one that would be the
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‘hearing concernihg the Mershon Well, prior,ﬁo the 4drilling

and reperforate and complete the well as a gas well.
In your preparation of this net pay isopach, did you study]
well logs of the Mershon Well in Section 217

Yes, I did and the Exhibit I presented at the previous

of that well, Imgave“thé“Mershon ﬁell 40 net feet of pay;’
After examining theblsgs I shorted him five feet, so I havp
to mo;e that 40 foot contour line down just below thg
Mershon Well.

Mr;rh}ton, based on your studies'ané;ybur information,

how man§ acres in Section 22 would you consider. to be
producﬁive'acréage from‘%he Uppéf Pennsylvanian Pool?

The acreagé in Section 22 above my zero line is‘260 acres.
So th#t you:would say there's 260 net productive égres in
Section 22? | |

That'§ correct. - ; ]

Assuming- that well was drilléd at a standard 1ocati6n on
Section 22, what allowable would you recommend to.the
cbmmissioﬁ; based solely\on that productivé acreage?

I would recommend 260 acre allowable.

Now, on your Exhibit you have set out the unorthodox
location requested by the applicént in this case and you
have also set oqt what would be a standard location for
this well?

Correct.
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over the standard 1ocati6n’distance.

' productiyé acreage thaf ybu found?

commission.

What advantages will the applicant in this case obtain by
the unorthodox location?

Well, from my Exhibit, it appears that he will go frqm
approximately 30 feet of net pay to between 50 and 55 feet
of net pay. He will also be moving .away from the Gulf

Helbing Federal No. 2 an additional distance of 741 feet

Do you feel that some adjustment in the allowable should .He

made for these obvious advantages in addition to the net

Yes, I do.
You wouldn't have any recommendation on thai, though,
would you?

1 would rather leave that up to the discretion of the

Do you feel that the correlative rights of the other

operators in this field will be impaired if this well

oy

drilled at this unorthodox location is.granted an allowablle
based on more than 260 net productive acres?

That is correct. If the unorthodox'lqcation is granted
and the well is drilled and the well is assignéd more
than 260 acres, I think correlative rights;@i;l be -
impaired. -

MR. McADAMS: That's all we have.

MR. UTZ: Are there questions of the witness?
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PAGE 6 5

Mr. Losee, I don't suppose you have any?
MR. LOSEE: Yes, 1 do.

CROSS EXAMIN2TION

BY MR. LOSEE:

Q Mr. Alton, this net gas pay map.is the same map that was

. v ) {4
introduced in the Mershon Case in 40832

A  It's identical with the exception I have noted by moving

the 40, 20 and zero lines slightly further south to give.

Mr. Mershon's wells an additional five feet of net pay.
Q ~ Well, in that hearing you, I think, preferred to éall
this the net porosity map rather than net gas pay?
A Tﬁét is.correct;/bﬁt in thi#uhearing I woui&‘bgéfer téw.

stick to net pay.

Q  What makes you wish to change your nomencf%ﬁure‘of the

map?
A I think it was the long hassel we got into, Mr. Losee,
MR.’UTZ:"YOu don't want to have to explain that

permeability any more,; do you?

7V

THE WITNESS: Right. Our main interest in it’is in
pay and granted, the Gulf Well certainly has porosity.,
Q (By Mr. Losee) Well, you say you examined logs in the

preparation of this. Have you looked at this Monsanc
log that was drilled in Section 232

A - No, sir, I have.not looked at that log. I spotted the

well on the map, but I didn't have a copy of the log.
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Q Well =~

A I am not an expert in tracer surveys and I am not

A I believe that's éorrect.

Q Again I want to cail your attention to thé Monsano Well
that you haven't locked at tﬁe log and ask you whethé;
or not your zero line should not swing down to accommodat%
the information gathered from that well?

A Not when I consider net pay because this was a dry hole.

MR..UTZ: It.prpduégﬁ?po ga;:whatsoever?

THE WITNESS: I haven't heard. I don't believe the
well-produced_any gas. Now, I couldn't Swear’to.théft pia
théy test gas in tﬁe well?

MR. WATSON: They had a weak;bléw_to surfaceubut it
was an insignificant show, buﬁ‘it was —-

THE WITNESS: Okay.

MR, UTZ: Sorry for the interru?t}on, Mr. Losee.

MR. LOSEE: That's all right.

Q (B§ Mr.(Loseé) Has there been any additional knowledge

obtained on the use of these tracer surveys since 19662

gqualified to answer that question.

0 You don't know whether there has or hasn’'t?
A No, sir, ol ‘
Q You disagree with Mr. Sutphen’s interpretation of these

tracer surveys as to the channeling?

A - I would have to go along with the expert on them, myself
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PAGE 6 8

A Gas porosity in the gas zone, gas production.

not having a lot of knowledge on these surveys.
Schlumberger certainly should, they're the people who
run them. 4

Q Did you talk to Schlumberger?

A No, sir.

Q ‘wbuld you explain to me from looking at this survey why i#
does not indicéte channeling?

A  Well, as I said, I am not familiar witﬁﬂthis”surveY‘and
I can't cbmment on that. |

Q You don't really know what the Schlumberger interpretatioh
of %he survef‘was ét the:time-it-was tuh, db”féﬁé; o

A z, I do not,a#lthough I do know your witness disagreed
with his interprefation. o

Q You don't know what~the iﬁterpretagion of present experté
reviewing this is, do you? I -

A ‘C¢rtain1y‘not.

| MR. LOSEE: Okay. i‘think that's all.:
MR. UTZ: Are there othier questions?

MR. STAMETS: R. L. Stamets.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, STAMETS:

Q Mr. Alton, in preparing this isopach of net gas pay, the
only thing thét you are interested in is gas production,

right?
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10

So, if a well is wholly productivé of water or wholly

productive of oil or any other fluid with the excepiidn

of gas, you\Wbﬁid'aéSign it a zero on this map; is that

'right?

Well, now, you threw me on that oil. Oil is pay as far

as I am cosxcerned .and I certainly wouldn't assign a well -

that could produce oil in commercial gquantities zero pay.|

" But, this is net gas pay, this is not a net pay m_p; this

is net gas pay.

True, but o0il wells do produce casinghead gas. ’
Anihow,_a well.totdlly‘prodﬁétive bf.ﬁéter wduid.shéw
zero net gas pay?

Thé%'; true, aé the Gulf Helbirg Federal..

Do the various-contours‘énd wanderings of Fhe formation
have anytging to do with the way you.d;éw this line,
this zero line?

Actuvally, I feel 1ike,win”drawingka zero hét‘pay iiné;?
the Gulf Helbing Federal gives me a Yery goed point, I
have two dry holes, one in Section 23 --

Would you repeat the start of your explanation, I missed
something there?

This being a map of net gas pay --

Yes. =

-- I had a perfect point to draw a zexo‘line through in

the Gulf No. 2 Helbing Eedéral.v‘To my knowledge, this
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“A ~ Would I redraw what line?

Pace 70
well produced no. gas whatsoever,
Q Do you have a copy of‘applicaht's Exhibit No. 1 handy
there somewhere? N |
A No, I do not.
Q I am sure fhe applicant can furnish you:one with great

speed. Referring now to the apblicant's interpretation ;;23

that tSis is a perched water table and assuming that his
contours are precise, accurate and correct, would yod thern
possibly redraw your contour of the zeroﬁporosity'line as
you: have sﬁown it on your net gas pay map?

‘;Iwam not gsking you to accepé tﬁis, but only that if

you did, would you‘fédraw your line.

0 Your zero net gas pay line.
A  Okay. 1 don't féel like I could redraw it sinéekthe well
did never p¥§duce’éhy ;as. . h

MR. STAMETS: That's all the questions.

MR, UTZ: Your zeroEQa; net pay swin@s éb.the west
through section 13 and thenNsouth down through sectioﬁvl4‘andg
socuth?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: What is the reason for making that swing
to the north from the eastern edge of your map? 1In other QordJ,

what control did you have there?

THE WITNESS: Let me see if I understand your

R R L PV (e o R T
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question, Mr. Utz. You say my zero net pay line does what,

‘to swing~to the north there instead of just cutting/straight

~ there is the spacing of the net pay contours.

- you wouldn't change your zero line if you were to accept the

now?

MR. UTZ: Well, from the eastern edge of your map
whére you enter the area of the map --

THE WIfﬁESS: Yes, sir.

MR. UTé: -- it swings west and then swings south
down to the ﬁélbing Well in question.

THE WITNESS: Okay.

MR, UTZ: I am just ﬁondering,what control you had

across to the well.

THE WITNESS: Well, the only control that I had

MR. UTZ: I-see. Are there other_questipns? The
witness may-be excused.

MR. LOSEE: One other question I had. You indicated

perched water theory of conate water.: Would you change it if
you accepted the channeling theory, so that your zero line
would then accommodﬁte the“Gulf.Helbing Well?
THE WITNESS: I do not accept the'éhanneling theory.
MR. LOSEE: I realize you don't, but assuming you do,
would you then change your contour?

THE WITNESS: If I accept the channeling theory, I

still contend there woﬁld have been some gas produced along Wiqhiw
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this water and I would not move my zero line at all.

MR. LOSEE: Well, that's based upon your assumption

~ that there would be some gas produced. Let me ask youw to

assume not only theé channéling theory but, too, that the water
in the well bore prevented the production of gas. UWOuld you
then move your zero line to accommodate it?

THE WITNESS: Would you repeat the question?

" MR. LOSEE: I want you to assume two ghings'tﬁatvibﬁ :

haVe already'testified té that you don't believé are corfect.”
One is that channeling exiﬁted in the Gulf Helbigg Well and
two, that tha£ éhanneling prbhibiFed,'by fiiling up the well
bore with water, the production of gas.

—

Now, assumingfthose two facts to be true, Would ygu
then nove your line to accoﬁmodate for‘the 34 feet of reef
that the iog showed in that well?

* THE WITNESS: I would;hé&éfg assume, theh,‘thét.thez
was gaé:in this‘weil;.‘ o

MR. LOSEE: Well, if you wish to £o accpmmodate fér
the name of your map, net gas pay over its prior name, net .
porosity, yes.

THE WITNESS: If I make the assumption thefe is gas
in this well boie,-theg I/would certéinly have to do that.

MR. LOSEE: Okay,'fiqe.b

MR. UTZ: I think that's a good hypothetical answer

to a hypothetical guestion. Are there dther questions? The

eJT
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| PAGE 73

witness may be excused.

GEORGE SUTPHEN,

a witness, having been recalled, testified as follows:

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 5 & & were marked for

identification.)

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOSEE:

Q

Lo}

» O I OB

You are the same Mr.(Sutphen>that:testified on direct

 examination, are you not?

Yes, sir, I am.

I hand you what haé‘been ﬁarked as Applicant's Exhibit
5 and ask yQu to state what that is.

Yes, sir. That's a bore hole compensated aéoﬁétic log

on the Monsano Ralph Low Estate No. 1 in Section“.3,

Township 27 South, Range 23 East.

That was recently drilled and plugged and abandoned?

Yes, sir, in May of this year.

Has your co@pény ﬁade an interpretétion of how”muéﬁ reéf
Qas present in this well --

Yes, sir.

-- Upper Cisco Reef?

Yes, sir; we have.

How much did y§n calculate?

We find 3 feet of reef porosity greater than two percent.

Did the well test any gas?
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tracer surveys?

that

your

“and, what opinion did they have with respect to this

‘3 feet of pay in the Monsano Well? -

The well drill stem tested and had a weak blow. However,
they had considerable trouble with the drill étem test and
were not able to get initial pressures and had consideraBJ
indications that fhe»fbol piugged on the drill stem test.

Another question. Have ybu consulted with any -experts . .

with respect tq‘%ﬂé‘interpretation of chianneling on_ these

Yes, sir, I have. Within the past two weeks I consulted
with three Western Company. experts and let me correct the

record that Western Company ran the tracer survey.

tracer survey?

PR

I

They unanimously agree with my interpretation that we have

channéling at least as low as 7720,

I hand you what's been marked as Applicant's Exhibit §,

| ot

"being the Marathon 0il Company ;‘sxir‘;ib“;_jt i, which ‘shows in |

pencil some new contoﬁrs -

MR, McADAMS: Wait a miﬁute, I object to him marking
as an Exhibit. Are you planning on introducing this as
Exhibit?

MR. LOSEE: Yes,

MR. McADAMS: We will waive the objection.

(By Mr. Losee) In doing so, have you accommodated for tha\

Yes, sir, we have.

e

A |3 _
O
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‘ Co g < 1 MR. LOSEE: We move the introduction of Exhibits 5
. { N
S . 2| and 6.
| " e 3 MR. UTZ: Is there an objection to the entering into
! P : o
(S < 4| the record of Exhibits 5 and 6?
0 ,
| == 5 o MR. LOPEZ: There is an objection, I think.
et iy '
<= 6 . MR, UTZ: I hadn't heard it,
L
:: 7| . " MR. LOPEZ: Now the objection is made.
- ‘2 . ‘o - .
X EE “8 MR, UTZ: Are ycu making the objection?
] .
:;‘ 9 MR. LOPEZ: On behalf of Marathon, right.
= | , o o - : .0
= 10 » MR. MCADAMS: I think the Exhibit should be introduced :
-

11 gor what it is, what it stands for, his Exhibit; he is adopfin L

{ 12| it.
i 13 . MR. UTZ: I am inclined to agree with you. The
! ' 14 | Exhibit was entered as a Marathon Exhibif. If he wants to

15 adépt it as his Exhibit, I think he is entitled to.

# .
EJ ' 16 MR. MCADAMS: I think in answer, he should cbmmunicate‘f
_ ’ % _ , cane
D  f7| these faéts in the interest™f good feelings, mutual relation-
- ¢ 18 ;hip; kind of surprising.
:EE 10 Can I ask a question, please?
:_:;‘ B zo‘ MR. UTZ: fes. ”
2 | CROSS EXAMINATION

VR DR W
'4»«&"

Q Was this gas that was produced”irom the ionsano Well

e
8

24 combustible? ™

T
&

A I have no record of that.

A S L o Y M Y AR o AT

- el
n,
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3
: ri . 1t 9 Then, it could have been air?
E 2l a Yes, sir.
i [ 5 : : B
.2 L e
x . 31 @ What pressures did the well produce from? .
| g e 4] A I don't have the pressures on hand, but as I say again,

they had considerable evidence that the tool plugged.:

1.___,'
.
H
n

6| © Who had this evidence? You didn't have personal knowledgﬂ‘

3

7| of it, though?

{

8 A No, sir.

i

9| Q@ You are talking about what sbmebddy else says and told

io you?

dearnley-meier report;

i (“‘ 111 A No, sir, I am speaking from my,recolleétiorlx of the chut ) :'
m: ticket in the commission records.
: {:‘ 13 Q So,’ you don't».‘ kﬁow. whether this was gas, air, nitrogen or
{“ S - 14 " whgt that came out ;‘f the well? o
| ‘ h’ 15| A - That's right. ,
% sl ©Q Wellv, this wouldn't affect Mr. Aiton',s dra‘;ing of ‘thié- llrﬂ
: . Er} 17 in any way,> then, would it, the info:'mation you nfurnisfhéd
n: 18 here?
! - L: 9] A Of course, it would.
L; 20| 2 Not in his opinion.
: a| A "I can't speak for his opinion.
’ E 2 MR. MCADAMS: Pass the witness.
L! 23 MR, ALTON;» If it were not gas, it would not affect
2| ™ drawing whatspever, woul& it not?
U 25 THE WITNESS: If it were‘not a representative test

3
;i
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r’ . 1] it sure would.
) < ;
gp c 2 MR. LOSEE: Will you admit them now? I have no g
- il e
’ : E.f,: 3| further questions.
G e 4 MR. UTZ: Exhibits 5 and 6 will be entered into the
i%c S| record. Do we have statements in the case? Do you have a
| g-g_ 6| statement, Mr. Hinkle?
?‘j 7 MR.-HINKLE: No, I have nothing more.
:;: 8 MR. UTZ: r?i)oes-vMarathon have a statement?
c;=-; 9 - MR LOPEZ: No, sir.
- E 10 ~ MR. McADAMS: No.
a .
e 11 : MR. UTZ: M:s. Kellahini
- 12| MR. KELLAHIN: Since testimbny in Case ’No.k 4089 has
A Li 13 been introduced, I would like to call the ‘a‘ttention of the j
[f | . 14| examiner tov the testimony of John Cameron in that case in reééxd
:‘: 15 to the perched wate; theory and ‘his Exhibit showing some 14
EILj " i6| anomalies in this pool and the testimony of Hugh Hannigan in
’ {“ | 17 | connection with the tests that were actually made on his well,
o . - 18 As I recall, there wére two separate hearings in thi;
4 ' _
L. 19 | case but still the same case no., S0 X assum;e Mr. Losee has
if: 29| introduced the entire record.
éi , 21 MR. LOSEE: Yes, sir( both of them.
SLJ : 22 . MR. KELLAHIN: On behalf of Chevron 0il Company we
E*L: 23| support the position of Marathon Qil Company and advocate that j
24 ‘not more than 260 acres be allocated to this well. : ‘ 4
28 MR. UTZ: Mr. Losee. »

B e, e
' o~ ' .
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(i , — ‘
g ‘- MR, LOSEE: I qguess referring to Mr. Cameron's
’ ~.%E% ;;_ ' 2 testimogy, which I have reviewed this morning, I would point
‘ E 'Ef 3| out that in his testimony to explain the tilted table in some
“E'* Si 4 14 of his wells that were serving as points, the wells were
E} nlé% .,~5 originally drilled to a certain point and actually he had no
‘ %g_ 6! real water top in a number of wells.
;; 7 ’ I think the appllcant in filing its application for
.éé 8 the unorthodox location recoqnlzes that the commzssxon should
jé? 9| offset the advantage obtained by this location by an adjustﬁent
EE: 16| in the allowable for the well. We think the location is justid
'?:EZ = 1 figd_ﬁérticﬁlariy in‘this'ﬁaSe where its offset is a 990 |
iﬁ ‘12| location. | { |
vL; 13 ' Our testimony on the perched watgt, removing it frqm

14| the section shows 440 acres. If the channelihg theory'is

u;'\i"rmfa 3

15 accopted as the reason for the water in the well bore in the

"~
(- 3

Gulf Helblng, it's 579, and, as result, our recommendatxon is

half way in between the twe is .the reasonable provable reserves

Fad
[
oy

18 under Section 22 and we ask that the allowable be reduced to

‘509, 6 40's.

£
[
w

I think that's all.

8

al MR. UTZ: Any other statements? The case will be

ranrr

‘22 | -taken under advisement. The hearing is adjourned.

o

o

L 23
gLE 24
25 |

. r..;
\
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
)
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, GLENDA BURKS, Court Reporter ‘in

do hereby certify that the

Bernalillo, state of New Mexico,

foregoing and attached pranscript of Hearing before the New
Mexico Oil anservation Cormission was reported by we; and_
“that the same is a true and<corract recoxd of the said
prdceedings to the best of my knowledge, ékill and ability.

and for the county of

A

Gt Reporter

3 &0 hsreby sartify that tbe ecan~nsﬁ~ is

) thy Sxsadner Sexring of Loy E,..4;§§§§/’
4 1 g 55 G (?7/!
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GOVERNOR

BRUCE KING
OIL CONSERVAT]ON COMM]SSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO R ~ LAND COMMISSIONER

ALEX J. ARMUJO
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY -~ DIRECTOR

P.O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
87501

July 20, 1971

Re: Case No. 4562
Mr." A. J. Losee . | order No. R-4172
Losee & Carson : Applicant:
. Attorneys at Law ‘
Post Office Drawer 239 Texas 0il and Gas Corporation

Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary~-Director 4&?

ALP/ir
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC x

Aztec OCC

Other Mr. Owen Lopgz. Mr. Jack M. McAdams, Clarence Hinkle,
Jason Kellahin




BEFORE THE OIL CONMSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEBXICO

IN THE NATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLRD BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERINGS

CASE NO., 4362
Ordex No. n~4172

APPLICATION OF TEXAS OIL AND
GAS CORPORATION, FOR AN UN-

ORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION,
EDDY COUNTY. NEW MEYICO,

Y T R -

4) OF COMMISS
88X

This ctuse came on for hearing at 9 a,m. on June 30,-1971.
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Dxsminexr Blvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this__19th day of July, 19871, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and boinq
fully advised in the premises,

EIEDS

(1) That due publio rotice having been givon as roquir.d
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of thi- clnso and the
subject matter theresof.

{2} That the applicant, Texas Oil and Gas Corporation,
seeks an exception to the Special Ruiiss and Regulations for the
Indiun Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool to drill a well at
an unorthodox location 990 feet from the North line and 990
feet from the West line of Section 22, Tcimship 22 South,

Range 23 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(3) That a standard location for the asubject well would
require the well to be located no nearer than 16350 feet to the
outer boundary of the section and no nearer than 330 foce to
any governmental quarter-quarter section line. '
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CASE NO. 4562
‘Ordor No. R-4172

(4) That the evidence indicates that :pﬁroxinatoly 290
acres in the Southern and Eastern parts of said Bection 22
is not productive of gas from the Upper Pennsylvanian formation,

(S) That the evidence indicates that approximately 350
acres in the northern and western parts of said BSBection 22
is probably productive of gas from the Upper Pcnn:ylvanlun
formation,

(6) That there is evidence that a well at the proposed
unorthodox location in said Bection 22 would pcnotrato a
thicksr pay ssction and sngocuntsy it st cuuznlly higher than

a well at an orthodox location.

(7) That the evidence indicates that a well at the
proposed unorthodox location in said Section 22 should recover
wmore gas than a well at an orthodox location,

~{8) That to offset the advantage to be gained over some
‘offset operators by the drilling of a well at the proposed
non~standard location, the allowable for said well should be
reduced.

{9) That approval of the proposed unorthodox location
will afford the applizant the opportunity to produce his just
and eguitable share of the gas in the Indian Rasin-Upper
Peansylvanian Gas Pool, will prevent the economic loss caused
by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation
of xiek arising from the drilling of an excessive number of
wells, and otherwise prevent waste, provided the subject well
receives no more than 55 parccnt of a standard lllounblc for
the pool.

&%

(1) That the applicant, Texas 0il and Gas Corporation, is
hereby authorized to drill a gas well at an unorthodox gas
well location in the Indian RBasin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool
990 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the Bast line
of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 23 East, NMPM, Eddy
County, NMew Mexicop

ED that as acreage factor for proration
purposes of 0.55 shall be assigned to said well,
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CASE NO., 4562
Ordex No. R-4172

(2) That jurisdiotion of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary. _ ,

DONE at Santa Fe, Mew Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above deasignated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OXL, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

e

A. L. PCRTER, Jr., Member & Sscretary

EBREAL

ar/




Docket No. 13-71

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JUNE 30, 1971

Pt

"9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND QFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXTYCO

The following cases will be heéfd before Elvis A, Utgz, Ekaminef, or-
Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4352:

(Reopened) (Centinued from April 14, April 28, and '

CASE 4539:

CASE 4556

May 19, 19271, Examiner Hearings)
In the matter of Case 4352 bzing reopened by the 0il Con=
servation Comm1<81on upon its own motion to give all in-
terested perscons an opportunlty‘to appear and present
evidence to whether the Double L-Queen and Suble-Queen
Pools, Chaves County, New Mexico, are in fact separate
reservoirs or one common reservoir, Further, in the
event it is found that the two pools comprise one common
reservoir, the Commission will consider the adoption of
spec1a1 rules and regulatlons to prov1de for the classifi-
cation of c¢il and ‘gas wells, spacing and well location
requirements for oil and gas wells, and an ailocatlo. SRS

- formula for withdrawals from the gas wells and 0il wells.
(Continued from the May 19, 1971,Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation

Commission on its own motion to permit Doanbuy Lease &
Company, Inc., and all other interested persons to appear:
and show cause why its following ‘described wells in Section

27, Townshlp 14 south, Range 33 East, Saunders Pool, Lea
(‘onntu - Now. Mawian ; éhnn'lﬂ not he n]g;gned and ::bandened’

B L e = LRasSs

in accordance w1th a Cowm1551on-approved plugging program:

Atlanblg State AG-— 1 ‘Wéll No. 1 Unit N
Atlantic State AC - 2 Well No. 2 Unit M
Atlantic State AC - 2 Well No. 3 - Unit O _
Atlantic State AC - 3 Well No. 4 Unit L
~."Atlantic State AC -~ 3 Well No. 5 Unit J
Atlantic Stats AC - 4 Well No. 6 Unit P
Atlantic State AC - 4 ‘Well No. 7 Unit I

Appllcatlon of Tenneco 0il Company for salt water disposal,

- Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled

cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water
into the Queen formation in the perforated interval from
3154 feet to 3159 feet in its USA-Reno Well No. 1 located
in Unit L of Section 3, Township 15 South, Range 31 East,
Caprock=Queen. Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico. :




Examiner Hearing - June 30, 1971
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CASE 4557:

CASE 4535:

CASE 4558:

CASE 4559:

CASE 4560: .

CASE 4561:

Docket No, 13-71

)

Application of Continental 0il Company

for transfer of allcwable, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seéeks authority to
transfer allowable asross the boundaries of the participating
areaand the leases outside said area but within the Maljamar
Cooperatlve Area, MCA Unit Area, Naljamar Grayburg-san Andres

‘Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(Continued from the Aprll 28, and the: May 19, 1971,

" Examiner Hearlngs)

Appllcatlon of Cont1nenta1 0il Company for down—hole

'commlngllﬁf: Lea County, New- Mexico. Applicant, in the

above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle Monument-
Tubb and Weir Drinkard oil production in the well-bore of
its SEMU Well No. 70, located in Unit I of Section 15,

Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

‘Application of Midwest 0il Corporation*for-a‘unit agreement,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled

cause, seeks approval of the Little Inbe (Bough "C") Unit Area

comprising 2,240 acres, more or less, of state lands:in
Sections 10, 11, 14 and 1% of Township 10 South, Range 33
East Inbe'Permo—Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

‘Application of Mldwest 0il Corporation for a waterflood
- project, Lea County, New Mexico. - Applicant, in the above-

styled cause,,seeks authority to institute a waterflood

b“project in its Little Inbe (Bough ¢y Unit Area, Inbe Permo-
- Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, by the injection

of water through three wells located in Secticns 1l and 14
of Township 10 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Megico.

Application of Rijan 0il Ccompany, Inc, for a pressure
maintenance project, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a
pilot pressure maintenance projectfln the slick Rock~Dakota
Pool by the injection ‘Of water into the Dakota formation
through its Rijan Wells Nos. 10, 12, and 14 lccated,
respectively, in Units F, L. and K of Section 31, Townshlp
30 North, Range 16 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Great Plaine Land Company for an exception to
Order No. R-322Y, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styied- cause, wvek an-exceptieon to

\

i
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(Case 4561 continued)

. Oorder No..R-3221, as amended, to disposeof-water. produced
by its well located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 31, Township
. . 18:South, Range 30 East, Shugart ‘Field, dey County, New
//,////:-:; Mexzco. ‘ .- P _ : :
CASE 4562:: Applicatibn of Texas-0il and: Gas Corporation, for an un- ;
... orthodox .gas well-location, Eddy County, New:Mexico. Applicant, -
_in the above-styled cause, seeks:an exception to the special '
. .rules and regulations governing the Indian Basin-Upper
N Pennsylvanlan Gas Pool. to permit the drllllng of a well at
an unorthodox ‘gas well. location, 990 feet_ from.the North and
West lines of Section 22 Townshlp 22 South Range 23 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4562: Application of Corinne Grace for special gas-oil ratie
limitation and pressure maintenance project, Chaves County,
New Mexico. Appllcant in the above—etyled cause, seeks
authority to produce hHer State Well No. 1 located in Unit A
of Section 1, Township 15 South, Range 29 East, Double L-
Queen Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, with no gas-oll ratio
limitation, strip the liquids, and institute a pressure
maintenance project by the injection of all said gas back
into the produciﬁggfdrmatién“through her State Well No. 2
located in Unit B of said Section 1. Applicant further seeks
to transfer an 011 allowablt= from said Well No. 2 to said Well
No. 1. - '

CASE 4564: Appllcatlon of Penroe 0il Corporation for a non—standard oil

proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
_above-styled cause, seeks approval of an 80-acre non-standard
0oil proration unit c¢emprising the. SW/4 NE/4 and NW/4 SE/4

- of Section 33, Township 18 South Range 38 East, Hobbs-
Drinkard Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedlcated to its

‘ , Conoco-State Well No. 1 located 1980 feet from the North line

* ’ and 2130 feet from the RBast line of said Section 33:
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CASE 4549:

- Application of Tom’L. Ingram for: unorthodOX¥gas well
‘iocation, Roosevelt County,’ New Mexico. - Applicant,

15 to be dedlcated to the well L e

Spvapy

(Continued from the June 16,1971, Examiner\Hearing)

in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of an un-
orthodox dgas well location for his? nghthell N\ Y|
located 1980 feet from the South line:and{660 feet
from the East line of Sec¢tion '15,” Township ‘| South
Range 37 East,. Bluitt-San’ Andres Associated Pool,
Roosevelt County, New MexXico, the- S/2 ofi#aid Section
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Mr. George Hatch, Attorney
0il Conservation Commission

P. O. Box 2008
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Hatch:

Enclosed herewith, you wiil please find three copies of the
application of Texas Oil & Gas Corp. for.aﬁ‘unorthodok:gas
well location, Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico. .

It is my understanding that this matter has been set for
hearing before an examiner in Santa Fe on June 30, 1971.

R ’ (

R Very truly yours,

LOSEE & CARSON

7 AJL: jw _
. Enclosures
: L cc: Mr. J. R. Morgan,
ey Texas 0il & Gas Corp. w/enclosure .

Y
%\ .
\\;
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMIZFISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

TEXAS OIL & GAS CORP. FOR AN UNORTHODOX e ‘ )
GAS WELL LOCATION, INDIAN BASIN-UPPER +V.Case No. fﬁ?ﬁfz; 2~
PENNSYLVANIAN GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY, & ’
NEW MEXICO

-

LA K L3

<

~ APPLTCATION '

' COMES TEXAS OIL & GAS CORP. by its attorney, and
in support hereof, respectfully states:
1. That applicant is the operator of the Upper>

Pennsylvanian formation underlying all of Section 22, Township
22 socuth;-Range 23 East, N.M.PwM., and proposes to drill a
well to said formétin; at a locaticn 990 feet from the North

—

line and 990 feet from the West line of said Section 22.

-2, Apbiiggh£>$eeks an exception to the sﬁeéial x
rules and‘regulations-fér:the'In&ian Basih—Upper,PennsYlvénian,
éés Poélvpromulgated by;thcféll~Cohservation Cdmmiséion of
New Mexigp.(the "Commissioh")ibrder Nos. R-2440 and R-2440-A,
te permitvthe drilling of tbe propbsédvhellbat an uﬁérthqdox
fecation. | | ”

| 3; That a standard 640-acre gas proration unit com-

prising all of said Section 22 should be dedicated to such well

or such lesser portion of said Section 22 as is reasonably

shown to be presumed to be prodﬁctive of gas from said pooi

should be dedicated to said wq}l.

— ) T
4, The approval of this application will afford

F

applicant the opportunity to produce its just and equitable

share of the gas in the Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas

Pool and will protect correlative rights.




WHEREFORE, applicant prays:

A. That this application be set for hearing before
an examiner and that notice of said hearing be given as required
by‘i?w. |
B. That upon hearing the Commission enter its order
~granting to appliCaﬁt an.exception to the speEial rules and
regulations for the Indian Basin-Upper PennsYlvanian Gas POol
b permit the drilling of applicant's proposed Qell at an
unorthodox location 990 feet‘frdm,thenNo;th 1ine and 990’feet
from the West line of said Section 22 and dedicate that por-
tion of said Section 22 which is reasonably préSuﬁéd}tO‘be
productive of gas from said pool. “

:C. Andi%or such other reties as may be jﬁst'in’the”‘

Qremises.

TEXAS OIL & GAS CORP.

LOSEE & CARSON
P. O. Drawer 239
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Attorhéys'for Applicant




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING ‘ ' ‘ |

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION ' ' ‘
OMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR -

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4562

Order No, R-_/ 7 /. i*?/}iz

APPLICATION OF TEXAS OI
GAS CORPORATION, FOR UN-
ORTHODOX GAS WELL "LOCATION,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW ME!“ICO.

E

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

" .BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a,m. on - June 30 , 1971,
at Santa Fe, New Mexigo, before"Examiner Elvis A. Utz : .
) 'NOW, on this__ ___day of ___ July . 19 7L the Comm1551on, a
//n"nrnm h°1pg present, ha"ing considered the testimOny, ‘the record,

'Aand the recommendatlons of the Examiner, and belng fully adv1sed
- in the premises, :

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Texas 0il and Cas Corporation, seeks |
an exception to the SpecialﬂRules and Regulations for the Indian
Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool to drill xkx a well at an
uﬁbrthodox location 990 feet from the Northuiine and 990 feet
from the West line of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 23

East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.




N

‘outer boundary of the section and no neafer than 330 feet to

D
CASE NO. 4562
Order No. R~

(3) That a standard location for the subject well would

require the well to be located no nearer than 1650 feet to the

any governmental quarter-quarter section line.
(4) That the evidence indicates that épproximately 296,
acres"in £h¢ Soutﬁe;h andréasééin parts of séid Section 22
is not prbductivé of gas from the Upper Pennsylvahian formation.
(5) That the evidence indicates that approximateiy 350

acres in the northern and western parts of said Section 22

_is probably productive of gés from the Upper Pennsylvanian forma-j E
- '// ) Sy

tion.
' (6) That there is evidence that a well at the pEPposed
: : ‘ : wle. »
unorthodox location in said Section 22 would sneeunter a thicker
pay section and encéﬁnter it stfucturally higher ﬁﬁan a well at
ah orthodox location.

(7) That the evidence indicatés that a well at the
proposed unorthodox location in said Section 22 should fecover
more gas than a well at an orthodox location.

(8) That to offset the advantage to be gainéd over some
offset operators by the drilling of a well at the proposed non~
standard location, the allowable for said well should be reduced.

{(9) That approval»of the proposed unorthodox locétion will
afford the applicant the opportﬁpity to produce his just and

5.

eguitable share of the gas in thé Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvaniar
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CASE NO. 4562
Order No. R-

Gas Pool, will prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling
of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of risk arising
from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, and otherwise
prevent waste, provided the subject well receives no more than

55 percent of a standard allowable for the pool.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Texas Oil and Gas Corporation, is

.
N
{0

heréby'dhthbriZéd'Eé"dﬁiil a gas well &t an unorthodox gas well
location in the Indiap Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pcol 990
feet from the North line and 990 feet fromwfhe»East line of -

Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 23 East, NMPM, Eddy

County, New Mexico;

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that as acréage factor for proratioh
ﬁurposes of 0.55 shqll be»assignéd'to said wel;.

{2) That ju¥isdictidn of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders'as Ehe'Commissipn may deem neceésary

DONE at Santa Fe, New :lexico, on the day and year hereinabode

designated.




